UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-K

ANNUAL REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934 FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2017

Commission File Number: 1-10551

OMNICOM GROUP INC.

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

New York	13-1514814
(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)	(I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)
437 Madison Avenue, New York, NY	10022
(Address of principal executive offices)	(Zip Code)
Registrant's telephone number, incl	uding area code: (212) 415-3600
Securities Registered Pursuant	to Section 12(b) of the Act:
Title of each class	Name of each exchange on which registered
Common Stock, \$.15 Par Value	New York Stock Exchange

Securities Registered Pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Act: None

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act. Yes 🗹 No 🗆

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is not required to file reports pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Act. Yes 🗆 No 🗹

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding twelve months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to file such reports) and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. Yes \square No \square

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has submitted electronically and posted on its corporate web site, if any, every interactive data file required to be submitted and posted pursuant to Rule 405 of Regulation S-T during the preceding twelve months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to submit and post such files). Yes \square No \square

Indicate by check mark if disclosure of delinquent filers pursuant to Item 405 of Regulation S-K is not contained herein, and will not be contained, to the best of registrant's knowledge, in definitive proxy or information statements incorporated by reference in Part III of this Form 10-K or any amendment to this Form 10-K.

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, a smaller reporting company or an emerging growth company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer," "smaller reporting company" and "emerging growth company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer 🗹	Accelerated filer □	Non-accelerated filer □
Smaller reporting company		Emerging growth company \Box

If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 13(a) of the Exchange Act.

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act). Yes 🛛 No 🗹

The aggregate market value of the voting and non-voting common stock held by non-affiliates as of June 30, 2017 was \$19,093,687,000 .

As of January 31, 2018, there were 230,267,646 shares of Omnicom Group Inc. Common Stock outstanding.

Portions of the Omnicom Group Inc. Definitive Proxy Statement for the Annual Meeting of Shareholders scheduled to be held on May 22, 2018 are incorporated by reference into Part III of this report to the extent described herein.

OMNICOM GROUP INC. ANNUAL REPORT ON FORM 10-K FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2017

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
	PART I	
Item 1.	Business	1
Item 1A.	Risk Factors	3
Item 1B.	Unresolved Staff Comments	6
Item 2.	Properties	6
Item 3.	Legal Proceedings	6
Item 4.	Mine Safety Disclosures	6
	PART II	
Item 5.	Market for Registrant's Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities	7
Item 6.	Selected Financial Data	8
Item 7.	Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	8
Item 7A.	Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk	27
Item 8.	Financial Statements and Supplementary Data	29
Item 9.	Changes in and Disagreements With Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure	29
Item 9A.	Controls and Procedures	29
Item 9B.	Other Information	29
	PART III	
Item 10.	Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance	30
Item 11.	Executive Compensation	30
Item 12.	Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters	30
Item 13.	Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence	30
Item 14.	Principal Accounting Fees and Services	30
	PART IV	
Item 15.	Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules	30
Item 16.	Form 10-K Summary	33
Signatures		34
Management	Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting	F-1
Report of Inde	ependent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
Consolidated	Financial Statements	F-4
Notes to Cons	solidated Financial Statements	F-9
Selected Quar	rterly Financial Data	F-33
Schedule II -	Valuation and Qualifying Accounts	S-1

i

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

Certain statements in this Annual Report on Form 10-K constitute forward-looking statements, including statements within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. In addition, from time to time, the Company or its representatives have made, or may make, forward-looking statements, orally or in writing. These statements may discuss goals, intentions and expectations as to future plans, trends, events, results of operations or financial condition, or otherwise, based on current beliefs of the Company's management as well as assumptions made by, and information currently available to, the Company's management. Forward-looking statements may be accompanied by words such as "aim," "anticipate," "believe," "plan," "could," "would," "estimate," "expect," "forecast," "future," "guidance," "intend," "may," "will," "possible," "potential," "project" or similar words, phrases or expressions. These forward-looking statements are subject to various risks and uncertainties, many of which are outside the Company's control. Therefore, you should not place undue reliance on such statements. Factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements include: international, national or local economic conditions that could adversely affect the Company or its clients; losses on media purchases and production costs incurred on behalf of clients; reductions in client spending, a slowdown in client payments and a deterioration in the credit markets; ability to attract new clients and retain existing clients in the manner anticipated; changes in client advertising, marketing and corporate communications requirements; failure to manage potential conflicts of interest between or among clients; unanticipated changes relating to competitive factors in the advertising, marketing and corporate communications industries; ability to hire and retain key personnel; currency exchange rate fluctuations; reliance on information technology systems; changes in legislation or governmental regulations affecting the Company or its clients; risks associated with assumptions the Company makes in connection with its critical accounting estimates and legal proceedings; and the Company's international operations, which are subject to the risks of currency repatriation restrictions, social or political conditions and regulatory environment. The foregoing list of factors is not exhaustive. You should carefully consider the foregoing factors and the other risks and uncertainties that may affect the Company's business, including those described in Item 1A, "Risk Factors" and Item 7, "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations" in this report. Except as required under applicable law, the Company does not assume any obligation to update these forward-looking statements.

AVAILABLE INFORMATION

We file annual, quarterly and current reports and any amendments to those reports, proxy statements and other information with the United States Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC. Documents we file with the SEC are available free of charge on our website at http://investor.omnicomgroup.com, as soon as reasonably practicable after such material is filed with the SEC. The information included on or available through our website is not part of this or any other report we file with the SEC. Any document that we file with the SEC is available on the SEC's website at www.sec.gov and also may be read and copied at the SEC's Public Reference Room located at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, DC 20549. Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information regarding the operation of the Public Reference Room.

ii

PART I

Introduction

This report is our 2017 annual report to shareholders and our 2017 Annual Report on Form 10-K, or 2017 10-K.

Omnicom Group Inc. was formed in 1986 and through its branded networks and agencies provides advertising, marketing and corporate communications services to over 5,000 clients in more than 100 countries. The terms "Omnicom," "the Company," "we," "our" and "us" each refer to Omnicom Group Inc. and its subsidiaries unless the context indicates otherwise.

Item 1. Business

Our Business

Omnicom is a strategic holding company and a leading global provider of advertising, marketing and corporate communications services. We operate in a highly competitive industry and compete against other global, national and regional advertising and marketing services companies. The proliferation of media channels, including the rapid development and integration of interactive technologies and mediums, has fragmented consumer audiences targeted by our clients. These developments make it more complex for marketers to reach their target audiences in a cost-effective way, causing them to turn to global service providers such as Omnicom for a customized mix of advertising and marketing services designed to make the best use of their total marketing expenditure.

Our branded networks and agencies operate in all major global markets and provide a comprehensive range of services in the following fundamental disciplines: advertising, customer relationship management, or CRM, public relations and healthcare. In an effort to monitor the changing needs of our clients and to better capture the expanded scope of our services, in the fourth quarter of 2017, we realigned our service disciplines. As a result, our CRM discipline was grouped into two separate categories: CRM Consumer Experience, which includes Omnicom Precision Marketing Group's digital / direct marketing agencies, as well as our branding agencies, shopper marketing agencies and our experiential marketing agencies; and, CRM Execution & Support, which includes field marketing, sales support, merchandising and point of sale, as well as other specialized marketing and custom communications services. Also, we realigned and renamed our former specialty communications discipline so that it now exclusively includes agencies offering healthcare marketing and communications services.

Although the medium used to reach a client's target audience may differ across each of these disciplines, we develop and deliver the marketing message in a similar way by providing client-specific advertising, marketing and corporate communications services. Services across our disciplines include:

advertising	investor relations
branding	marketing research
content marketing	media planning and buying
corporate social responsibility consulting	merchandising and point of sale
crisis communications	mobile marketing
custom publishing	multi-cultural marketing
data analytics	non-profit marketing
database management	organizational communications
digital / direct marketing	package design
digital transformation	product placement
entertainment marketing	promotional marketing
experiential marketing	public affairs
field marketing	public relations
financial/corporate business-to-business advertising	retail marketing
graphic arts/digital imaging	sales support
healthcare marketing and communications	search engine marketing
instore design	shopper marketing
interactive marketing	social media marketing
	sports and event marketing

Our business model was built and continues to evolve around our clients. While our networks and agencies operate under different names and frame their ideas in different disciplines, we organize our services around our clients. Our fundamental business principle is that our clients' specific marketing requirements are the central focus of how we structure our service offerings and allocate our resources. This client-centric business model requires that multiple agencies within Omnicom collaborate in formal and informal virtual client networks utilizing our key client matrix organization structure. This collaboration allows us to cut across our internal organizational structures to execute our clients' marketing requirements in a consistent and comprehensive manner. We believe that this organizational philosophy, our ability to execute on it and our key client matrix organization structure differentiates us from our competition. In addition, during 2017, we continued the process of forming practice areas within our global network structure to bring together agencies operating in common disciplines to leverage existing resources and to create, in close coordination with our key client matrix organization, additional custom client solutions.

As clients increase their demands for marketing effectiveness and efficiency, they have made it a practice to consolidate their business within one service provider in the pursuit of a single engagement covering all consumer touch points. We have structured our business around this trend. We believe that our key client matrix organization structure approach to collaboration and integration of our services and solutions has provided a competitive advantage to our business in the past and we expect this to continue over the medium and long term. Our key client matrix organization structure facilitates superior client management and allows for greater integration of the services required by the world's largest brands. Our over-arching strategy is to continue to use our virtual client networks to grow our business relationships with our largest clients by serving them across our networks, disciplines and geographies.

The various components of our business, including revenue by discipline and geographic area, and material factors that affected us in 2017 are discussed in Item 7, "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations," or MD&A, of this report. None of our acquisitions or dispositions, individually or in the aggregate, in the three year period ended December 31, 2017 was material to our results of operations or financial position. For information about our acquisitions, see Note 4 to the consolidated financial statements.

Geographic Regions

Our United States operations represent approximately 54% of our revenue. As discussed more fully in the Critical Accounting Policies section of the MD&A, our branded networks and agencies conduct business on a global basis and operate in the following geographic regions: The Americas, which includes North America and Latin America; EMEA, which includes Europe, the Middle East and Africa; and, Asia Pacific, which includes Australia, China, India, Japan, Korea, New Zealand, Singapore and other Asian countries. The networks have regional reporting units that are responsible for the agencies in their region. Agencies within the regional reporting units serve similar clients in similar industries and in many cases the same clients and have similar economic characteristics. Accordingly, financial information by geographic region is provided in the MD&A and Note 7 to the consolidated financial statements.

Our Clients

Our clients operate in virtually every sector of the global economy. In many cases, multiple agencies or networks serve different brand, product groups, or both within the same client. For example, in 2017 our largest client represented 3.0% of revenue and was served by more than 250 of our agencies. Our 100 largest clients, which represent many of the world's major marketers, comprised approximately 51% of revenue and were each served, on average, by more than 50 of our agencies.

Our Employees

At December 31, 2017, we employed approximately 77,300 people worldwide. The skill sets of our workforce across our agencies and within each discipline are similar. Common to all is the ability to understand a client's brand or product and their selling proposition and to develop a unique message to communicate the value of the brand or product to the client's target audience, whether through traditional channels or emerging digital platforms. Recognizing the importance of this core competency, we have established tailored training and education programs for our client service professionals around this competency. See the MD&A for a discussion of the effect of salary and related costs on our results of operations.

Executive Officers of the Registrant

At January 31, 2018, our executive officers were:

	Name	Position	Age
Bruce Crawford	Chairma	n of the Board	88
John D. Wren	Presiden	t and Chief Executive Officer	65
Philip J. Angelastro	Executiv	ve Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	53
Peter K. Sherman	Executiv	ve Vice President	54
Michael J. O'Brien	Senior V	ice President, General Counsel and Secretary	56
Dennis E. Hewitt	Treasure	ſ	73
Andrew L. Castellaneta	Senior V	ice President, Chief Accounting Officer	59
Peter L. Swiecicki	Senior V	ice President, Finance and Controller	59
Jonathan B. Nelson	CEO, O	mnicom Digital	50
Andrew L. Castellaneta Peter L. Swiecicki	Senior V Senior V	Vice President, Chief Accounting Officer Vice President, Finance and Controller	59 59

Each executive officer has held his present position for at least five years, except: Mr. Angelastro was named Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer in September 2014 and previously served as Senior Vice President Finance and Controller from 2002 until September 2014; Mr. Sherman was named Executive Vice President in April 2014 and previously served as Chief Executive Officer of JWT North America from June 2013 to April 2014 and previously held various positions with BBDO Worldwide from 1997 until 2013; Mr. Castellaneta was named Senior Vice President, Chief Accounting Officer in January 2015 and previously served as Assistant Controller from 2000 until January 2015; and, Mr. Swiecicki was named Senior Vice President, Finance and Controller in January 2015 and previously served as Director of Business Operations from 2013 until January 2015 and previously held various positions with BBDO Worldwide from 1983 until 2013. Additional information about our directors and executive officers will appear in our definitive proxy statement, which is expected to be filed with the SEC by April 12, 2018.

Item 1A. Risk Factors

Adverse economic conditions, a reduction in client spending, a deterioration in the credit markets or a delay in client payments could have a material effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Economic conditions have a direct impact on our business, results of operations and financial position. Adverse global or regional economic conditions pose a risk that clients may reduce, postpone or cancel spending on advertising, marketing and corporate communications projects. Such actions would reduce the demand for our services and could result in a reduction in our revenue, which would adversely affect our business, results of operations and financial position. A contraction in the availability of credit may make it more difficult for us to meet our working capital requirements. In addition, a disruption in the credit markets could adversely affect our clients and could cause them to delay payment for our services or take other actions that would negatively affect our working capital. In such circumstances, we may need to obtain additional financing to fund our day-to-day working capital requirements, which may not be available on favorable terms, or at all. Even if we take action to respond to adverse economic conditions, reductions in revenue and disruptions in the credit markets by aligning our cost structure and more efficiently managing our working capital, such actions may not be effective.

In an economic downturn, the risk of a material loss related to media purchases and production costs incurred on behalf of our clients could significantly increase and methods for managing or mitigating such risk may be less available or unavailable.

In the normal course of business, our agencies enter into contractual commitments with media providers and production companies on behalf of our clients at levels that can substantially exceed the revenue from our services. These commitments are included in accounts payable when the services are delivered by the media providers or production companies. If permitted by local law and the client agreement, many of our agencies purchase media and production services for our clients as an agent for a disclosed principal. In addition, while operating practices vary by country, media type and media vendor, in the United States and certain foreign markets, many of our agencies' contracts with media and production providers specify that our agencies are not liable to the media and production providers under the theory of sequential liability until and to the extent we have been paid by our client for the media or production services.

Where purchases of media and production services are made by our agencies as a principal or are not subject to the theory of sequential liability, the risk of a material loss as a result of payment default by our clients could increase significantly and such a loss could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

In addition, our methods of managing the risk of payment default, including obtaining credit insurance, requiring payment in advance, mitigating the potential loss in the marketplace or negotiating with media providers, may be less available or unavailable during a severe economic downturn.

Clients periodically review and change their advertising, marketing and corporate communications requirements and relationships. If we are unable to remain competitive or retain key clients, our business, results of operations and financial position may be adversely affected.

We operate in a highly competitive industry. Key competitive considerations for retaining existing clients and winning new clients include our ability to develop solutions that meet client needs in a rapidly changing environment, the quality and effectiveness of our services and our ability to serve clients efficiently, particularly large multinational clients, on a broad geographic basis. While many of our client relationships are long-standing, from time to time clients put their advertising, marketing and corporate communications business up for competitive review. We have won and lost accounts as a result of these reviews. To the extent that we are not able to remain competitive or retain key clients, our revenue may be adversely affected, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

The loss of several of our largest clients could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Our 100 largest clients represent approximately 51% of our revenue. Clients generally are able to reduce or cancel current or future spending on advertising, marketing and corporate communications projects at any time on short notice for any reason. A significant reduction in spending on our services by our largest clients, or the loss of several of our largest clients, if not replaced by new clients or an increase in business from existing clients, would adversely affect our revenue and could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Acquiring new clients and retaining existing clients depends on our ability to avoid and manage conflicts of interest arising from other client relationships, retaining key personnel and maintaining a highly skilled workforce.

Our ability to acquire new clients and to retain existing clients may, in some cases, be limited by clients' perceptions of, or policies concerning, conflicts of interest arising from other client relationships. If we are unable to maintain multiple agencies to manage multiple client relationships and avoid potential conflicts of interests, our business, results of operations and financial position may be adversely affected.

Our employees are our most important assets and our ability to attract and retain key personnel is an important aspect of our competitiveness. If we are unable to attract and retain key personnel, our ability to provide our services in the manner clients have come to expect may be adversely affected, which could harm our reputation and result in a loss of clients, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Currency exchange rate fluctuations could impact our business, results of operations and financial position.

Our international operations represent approximately 46% of our revenue. We operate in all major international markets including the Euro Zone, the United Kingdom, Australia, Brazil, Canada, China and Japan. Our agencies transact business in more than 50 different currencies. Substantially all of our foreign operations transact business in their local currency and accordingly, their financial statements are translated into U.S. Dollars. As a result, both adverse and beneficial fluctuations in foreign exchange rates would impact our business, results of operations and financial position. In addition, funds transferred to the United States can be adversely or beneficially impacted by foreign currency exchange changes.

We rely extensively on information technology systems and cybersecurity incidents could adversely affect us.

We rely on information technology systems and infrastructure to process, store and transmit data, summarize results, manage our business and maintain client advertising and marketing information. Increased cybersecurity threats and attacks, which are becoming more sophisticated, pose a risk to our systems and networks. Security breaches, improper use of our systems and unauthorized access to our data and information by employees and others may pose a risk that sensitive data may be exposed to unauthorized persons or to the public. We also may have access to sensitive or personal data or information that is subject to privacy laws and regulations. We install new systems or upgrade our existing systems to prevent, detect, address and mitigate cybersecurity incidents and we provide employee awareness training of cybersecurity risks. Despite our efforts to protect our systems and networks and sensitive and personal data or information, we may be vulnerable to material security breaches, theft, modification or loss of data, employee malfeasance and additional known and unknown threats. Such events could adversely affect our business and reputation. In addition, we use third-party service providers, including cloud providers, to store, transmit and process data. Cybersecurity incidents at these providers could adversely affect our business and reputation.

Government regulation and consumer advocates may limit the scope and content of our services, which could affect our ability to meet our clients' needs, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Government agencies and consumer groups directly or indirectly affect or attempt to affect the scope, content and manner of presentation of advertising, marketing and corporate communications services, through regulation or other governmental action, which could affect our ability to meet our clients' needs. Such regulation may seek, among other things, to limit the tax deductibility of advertising expenditures by certain industries or for certain products and services. In addition, there has been a tendency on the part of businesses to resort to the judicial system to challenge advertising practices and claims, which could cause our clients affected by such actions to reduce their spending on our services. Any regulatory or judicial action that affects our ability to meet our clients' needs or reduces client spending on our services could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Further, laws and regulations, related to user privacy, use of personal information and Internet tracking technologies have been proposed or enacted in the United States and a number of international markets. These laws and regulations could affect the acceptance of new communications technologies and the use of current communications technologies as advertising mediums. These actions could affect our business and reduce demand for certain of our services, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

As a global business we face certain risks of doing business internationally and we are exposed to risks from operating in high-growth markets and developing countries, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

The operational and financial performance of our international businesses are affected by global and regional economic conditions, competition for new business and talented staff, currency fluctuation, political conditions, regulatory environment and other risks associated with extensive international operations. In addition, we conduct business in numerous high-growth markets and developing countries which tend to have longer billing collection cycles, currency repatriation restrictions and commercial laws that can be undeveloped, vague, inconsistently enforced, retroactively applied or frequently changed. The risks associated with our international operations could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position. Additionally, our operations are subject to the United States Foreign Corrupt Practices Act and other anti-corruption and anti-bribery laws and regulations. These laws and regulations are complex and stringent and any violation could have an adverse effect on our business and reputation. For financial information by geographic region, see Note 7 to the consolidated financial statements.

We may be unsuccessful in evaluating material risks involved in completed and future acquisitions.

We regularly evaluate potential acquisitions of businesses that are complementary to our businesses and client needs. As part of the process, we conduct business, legal and financial due diligence with the goal of identifying and evaluating material risks involved in any particular transaction. Despite our efforts, we may be unsuccessful in ascertaining or evaluating all such risks. As a result, the intended advantages of any given acquisition may not be realized. If we fail to identify certain material risks from one or more acquisitions, our business, results of operations and financial position could be adversely affected.

Our goodwill is an intangible asset that may become impaired, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

In accordance with generally accepted accounting principles in the United States, or U.S. GAAP or GAAP, we have recorded a significant amount of goodwill related to our acquisitions; a substantial portion of which represents the intangible specialized know-how of the acquired workforce. As discussed in Note 2 to the consolidated financial statements, we review the carrying value of goodwill for impairment annually at the end of the second quarter of the year and whenever events or circumstances indicate the carrying value may not be recoverable. The estimates and assumptions about future results of operations and cash flows made in connection with the impairment testing could differ from future actual results of operations and cash flows. While we have concluded, for each year presented in the financial statements included in this report, that our goodwill is not impaired, future events could cause us to conclude that the intangible asset values associated with a given operation may become impaired. Any resulting non-cash impairment charge could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

We could be affected by future laws or regulations enacted in response to climate change concerns and other actions.

Generally, our businesses are not directly affected by current cap and trade laws and other regulatory requirements aimed at mitigating the impact of climate change by reducing emissions or otherwise, although our businesses could be in the future. However, we could be indirectly affected by increased prices for goods or services provided to us by companies that are directly affected by these laws and regulations and pass their increased costs through to their customers. Further, if our clients are impacted by such laws or requirements, either directly or indirectly, their spending for advertising and marketing services may decline, which could adversely impact our business, results of operations and financial position. Additionally, to comply with potential future changes in environmental laws and regulations, we may need to incur additional costs; therefore, at this time, we cannot estimate what impact such regulations may have on our business, results of operations and financial position.

Item 1B. Unresolved Staff Comments

None.

Item 2. Properties

We conduct business and maintain offices throughout the world. The facility requirements of our businesses are similar across geographic regions and disciplines. We believe that our facilities are adequate for our current operations and are well maintained. Our principal corporate offices are located at 437 Madison Avenue, New York, New York; 1055 Washington Boulevard, Stamford, Connecticut and 525 Okeechobee Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida. We also maintain executive offices in London, England; Shanghai, China and Singapore.

We lease substantially all our office space under operating leases that expire at various dates. Lease obligations of our foreign operations are generally denominated in their local currency. Office base rent expense was \$330.4 million, \$334.1 million and \$331.5 million in 2017, 2016 and 2015, respectively, net of rent received from non-cancelable third-party subleases.

Future minimum office base rent under non-cancelable operating leases, net of rent receivable from existing non-cancelable third-party subleases, is (in millions):

	Ν	let Rent
2018	\$	295.6
2019		236.8
2020		191.5
2021		165.6
2022		142.4
Thereafter		624.0
	\$	1,655.9

See Note 14 to the consolidated financial statements for a description of our lease commitments, which comprise a significant component of our occupancy and other costs.

Item 3. Legal Proceedings

In the ordinary course of business, we are involved in various legal proceedings. We do not presently expect that these proceedings will have a material adverse effect on our results of operations or financial position.

On December 14, 2016, two of our subsidiaries received subpoenas from the U.S. Department of Justice Antitrust Division concerning its ongoing investigation of video production and post-production practices in the advertising industry. The Company is fully cooperating with the investigation. While the ultimate effect of the investigation is inherently uncertain, we do not at this time believe that the investigation will have a material adverse effect on our results of operations or financial position. However, the ultimate resolution of these matters could be different from our current assessment and the differences could be material.

Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures

Not Applicable.

PART II

Item 5. Market for Registrant's Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities

Our common stock is listed and traded on the New York Stock Exchange under the symbol "OMC." As of January 31, 2018, there were 2,074 registered holders of our common stock.

The quarterly high and low sales prices for our common stock and dividends paid per share for 2017 and 2016 were:

	 High		Low		Dividends Paid Per Share
<u>2017</u>					
First Quarter	\$ 87.43	\$	83.67	\$	0.55
Second Quarter	86.71		79.86		0.55
Third Quarter	83.64		71.63		0.55
Fourth Quarter	78.70		65.32		0.60
<u>2016</u>					
First Quarter	\$ 84.23	\$	66.48	\$	0.50
Second Quarter	85.95		75.61		0.55
Third Quarter	87.50		79.94		0.55
Fourth Quarter	89.66		78.67		0.55

Common stock repurchases during the three months ended December 31, 2017 were:

Period	Total Number of Shares Purchased	Average Price Paid Per Share	Total Number of Shares Purchased as Part of Publicly Announced Plans or Programs	Maximum Number of Shares that May Yet Be Purchased Under the Plans or Programs
October 1 - 31, 2017	49,710	\$ 75.14	—	—
November 1 - 30, 2017	103	67.15	—	—
December 1 - 31, 2017	574,365	73.72	—	—
	624,178	\$ 73.83		

During the three months ended December 31, 2017, we purchased 560,000 shares of our common stock in the open market for general corporate purposes and withheld 64,178 shares from employees to satisfy estimated statutory income tax obligations related to vesting of restricted stock awards and stock option exercises. The value of the common stock withheld was based on the closing price of our common stock on the applicable vesting or exercise date.

There were no unregistered sales of equity securities during the three months ended December 31, 2017.

For information on securities authorized for issuance under our equity compensation plans, see Item 12, "Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters," which relevant information will be included in our definitive proxy statement, which is expected to be filed with the SEC by April 12, 2018.

Item 6. Selected Financial Data

The following selected financial data should be read in conjunction with our consolidated financial statements and related notes that begin on page F-1 of this report, as well as the MD&A.

	(In millions, except per share amounts)								
For the years ended December 31:		2017		2016		2015	2014		2013
Revenue	\$	15,273.6	\$	15,416.9	\$	15,134.4	\$ 15,317.8	\$	14,584.5
Operating Profit		2,059.7		2,008.9		1,920.1	1,944.1		1,825.3
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.		1,088.4		1,148.6		1,093.9	1,104.0		991.1
Net Income Per Common Share - Omnicom Group Inc.:									
Basic		4.68		4.80		4.43	4.27		3.73
Diluted		4.65		4.78		4.41	4.24		3.71
Dividends Declared Per Common Share		2.25		2.15		2.00	1.90		1.60
					(I	n millions)			
At December 31:		2017		2016		2015	2014		2013
Cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments	\$	3,796.4	\$	3,022.8	\$	2,619.7	\$ 2,390.3	\$	2,728.7
Total Assets		24,931.2		23,165.4		22,110.7	21,428.4		21,980.4
Long-term debt		4,912.9		4,920.5		3,564.2	4,542.1		3,763.3
Convertible debt		_		_		_	_		252.7
Long-Term Liabilities		1,091.2		892.3		800.5	774.3		685.1
Total Shareholders' Equity		2,615.1		2,162.0		2,452.4	2,850.0		3,582.4

As discussed in Item 7 below, in 2017 the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act, or Tax Act, reduced Net income - Omnicom Group Inc. by \$106.3 million and diluted Net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. by \$0.45. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

Item 7. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

We are a strategic holding company providing advertising, marketing and corporate communications services to clients through our branded networks and agencies around the world. On a global, pan-regional and local basis, our networks and agencies provide a comprehensive range of services in the following fundamental disciplines: advertising, CRM, which as described below includes CRM Consumer Experience and CRM Execution & Support, public relations and healthcare. Our business model was built and continues to evolve around our clients. While our networks and agencies operate under different names and frame their ideas in different disciplines, we organize our services around our clients. Our fundamental business principle is that our clients' specific marketing requirements are the central focus of how we structure our service offerings and allocate our resources. This client-centric business model requires that multiple agencies within Omnicom collaborate in formal and informal virtual client networks utilizing our key client matrix organization structure. This collaboration allows us to cut across our internal organizational structures to execute our clients' marketing requirements in a consistent and comprehensive manner. We continually seek to grow our business with our existing clients by maintaining our client-centric approach, as well as expanding our existing business relationships into new markets and with new clients. In addition, we pursue selective acquisitions of complementary companies with strong entrepreneurial management teams that typically currently serve or have the ability to serve our existing client base.

As a leading global advertising, marketing and corporate communications company, we operate in all major markets and have a large and diverse client base. In 2017, our largest client represented 3.0% of revenue and our 100 largest clients, which represent many of the world's major marketers, comprised approximately 51% of revenue. Our clients operate in virtually every sector of the global economy with no one industry comprising more than 14% of our revenue in 2017. Although our revenue is generally balanced between the United States and international markets and we have a large and diverse client base, we are not immune to general economic downturns.

As described in more detail below, in 2017 our revenue decreased \$143.3 million, or 0.9%, compared to 2016. Changes in foreign exchange rates negatively impacted revenue in the first six months of 2017. Beginning in the third quarter of 2017, the Euro and a number of other foreign currencies strengthened against the U.S. Dollar. As a result, changes in foreign exchange rates for 2017 had a marginal effect on our revenue. In 2017, changes in foreign exchange rates increased revenue by \$42.9 million, or 0.3%. Acquisition revenue, net of disposition revenue, reduced revenue \$647.3 million, or 4.2%, primarily reflecting the sale of our specialty print media and organic growth increased revenue \$461.1 million, or 3.0%.



Global economic conditions have a direct impact on our business and financial performance. Adverse global or regional economic conditions pose a risk that our clients may reduce, postpone or cancel spending on advertising, marketing and corporate communications services, which would reduce the demand for our services. In 2017, our agencies in North America continued their modest growth as activity in the United States varied across our service disciplines and growth slowed in the second half of the year relative to the first half. Our businesses in the United Kingdom, or the U.K., and Europe had solid performance. However, while improving in 2017, the continuing uncertain economic and political conditions in the European Union, or the EU, have been further complicated by the official notification from the U.K. to the European Council to withdraw from the EU. In Brazil, unstable economic and political conditions contributed to the continuing volatility in the market and our agencies experienced negative growth. Most of our businesses in Asia continue their modest growth consistent with recent periods. The economic and fiscal issues facing countries in Europe and Latin America continue to cause economic uncertainty in those regions; however, the impact on our business varies by country. We will continue to monitor economic conditions closely, as well as client revenue levels and other factors and, in response to reductions in our client revenue, if necessary, we will take actions available to us to align our cost structure and manage our working capital. There can be no assurance whether, or to what extent, our efforts to mitigate any impact of future adverse economic conditions, reductions in client revenue, changes in client creditworthiness and other developments will be effective.

Certain business trends have had a positive impact on our business and industry. These trends include clients increasingly expanding the focus of their brand strategies from national markets to pan-regional and global markets and integrating traditional and non-traditional marketing channels, as well as utilizing new communications technologies and emerging digital platforms. As clients increase their demands for marketing effectiveness and efficiency, they have made it a practice to consolidate their business within one service provider in the pursuit of a single engagement covering all consumer touch points. We have structured our business around these trends. We believe that our key client matrix organization structure approach to collaboration and integration of our services and solutions have provided a competitive advantage to our business in the past and we expect this to continue over the medium and long term. In addition, during 2017, we continued the process of forming practice areas within our global network structure to bring together agencies operating in common disciplines to leverage existing resources and to create, in close coordination with our key client matrix organization, additional custom client solutions. We expect to complete this process in 2018.

In the near term, barring unforeseen events and excluding the impact of changes in foreign exchange rates, as a result of continued improvement in operating performance by many of our agencies and new business activities, we expect our 2018 revenue to increase modestly and over the long term to be in excess of the weighted average nominal GDP growth in our major markets. We expect to continue to identify acquisition opportunities intended to build upon the core capabilities of our strategic disciplines and business platforms, expand our operations in high-growth and emerging markets and enhance our capabilities to leverage new technologies that are being used by marketers today. In addition, we continually evaluate our portfolio of businesses to identify non-strategic or underperforming businesses for disposition.

Given our size and breadth, we manage our business by monitoring several financial indicators. The key indicators that we focus on are revenue and operating expenses. We analyze revenue growth by reviewing the components and mix of the growth, including growth by principal regional market and marketing discipline, the impact from foreign currency exchange rate changes, growth from acquisitions and growth from our largest clients. Operating expenses are comprised of cost of services, selling, general and administrative, or SG&A, expenses and depreciation and amortization.

The change in revenue in 2017 across our principal regional markets were: North America decreased 5.3%, Europe increased 5.7%, Latin America increased 16.8% and Asia Pacific increased 0.9%. In North America, modest growth in the United States and Canada was offset by the disposition of our specialty print media business in the second quarter. In Europe, growth in substantially all markets and the strengthening of the Euro against the U.S. Dollar was partially offset by the weakening of the British Pound against the U.S. Dollar. The increase in revenue in Latin America was a result of our acquisition activity in Colombia, growth in Mexico and the strengthening of the Brazilian Real against the U.S. Dollar, which was substantially offset by the continued economic weakness in Brazil and negative performance in that market. In Asia Pacific, growth in most countries in the region, especially Australia, India, Japan and Singapore, was partially offset by disposition activity.

In an effort to monitor the changing needs of our clients and to better capture the expanded scope of our services, in the fourth quarter of 2017, we realigned our service disciplines. As a result, our CRM discipline was grouped into two separate categories: CRM Consumer Experience, which includes Omnicom Precision Marketing Group's digital / direct marketing agencies, as well as our branding agencies, shopper marketing agencies and our experiential marketing agencies; and, CRM Execution & Support, which includes field marketing, sales support, merchandising and point of sale, as well as other specialized marketing and custom communications services. Also, we realigned and renamed our former specialty communications discipline so that it now exclusively includes agencies offering healthcare marketing and communications services.

The change in revenue in 2017 compared to 2016, in our service disciplines was: advertising decreased 0.6%, CRM Consumer Experience decreased 3.2%, CRM Execution & Support decreased 1.6%, public relations increased 0.1% and healthcare increased 3.3%. The decrease in advertising primarily reflects the sale of our specialty print media business in April 2017.

We measure cost of services in two distinct categories: salary and service costs and occupancy and other costs. As a service business, salary and service costs make up the vast majority of our operating expenses and substantially all these costs comprise the essential components directly linked to the delivery of our services. Salary and service costs include employee compensation and benefits, freelance labor and direct service costs, which include third-party supplier costs and client-related travel costs. Occupancy and other costs consist of the indirect costs related to the delivery of our services, including office rent and other occupancy costs, equipment rent, technology costs, general office expenses and other expenses.

SG&A expenses primarily consist of third-party marketing costs, professional fees and compensation and benefits and occupancy and other costs of our corporate and executive offices, which includes group-wide finance and accounting, treasury, legal and governance, human resource oversight and similar costs.

Operating expenses for 2017 decreased 1.4% compared to 2016 . Salary and service costs, which tend to fluctuate with changes in revenue, decreased \$190.9 million, or 1.7%, in 2017 compared to 2016 . Occupancy and other costs, which are less directly linked to changes in revenue than salary and service costs, increased \$1.5 million, or 0.1%, in 2017 compared to 2016 . Operating profit increased \$50.8 million year-over-year. As a result, operating margin increased year-over-year to 13.5% from 13.0%. Earnings before interest, taxes and amortization of intangible assets, or EBITA margin, in 2017 was 14.2%, as compared to 13.8% in 2016.

Net interest expense increased \$7.7 million year-over-year to \$174.8 million in 2017. Interest expense increased \$14.8 million to \$224.5 million in 2017. Interest income increased \$7.1 million to \$49.7 million in 2017 compared to 2016.

On December 22, 2017, the Tax Act was enacted into law. The Tax Act reduced the U.S. federal statutory income tax rate to 21% from 35% for tax years beginning after December 31, 2017 and made several changes to existing tax law that affect our tax assets and liabilities related to previously reported taxable income. The significant changes require that we record tax expense on the accumulated earnings of our foreign subsidiaries and adjust our previously reported deferred tax positions to reflect the impact of the revised statutory federal rate as of the enactment date. In December 2017, the SEC issued *Staff Accounting Bulletin 118*, or SAB 118, which provides guidance on accounting for the impact of the Tax Act. SAB 118 provides that provisional amounts should be recognized in our financial statements where accounting for certain effects of the Tax Act are not complete and a reasonable estimate of the effects of the Tax Act can be made. Accordingly, at December 31, 2017, we have estimated the effect of the Tax Act and recorded a net increase to income tax expense of \$106.3 million . Our estimate is based on our understanding of the Tax Act and currently available guidance. We expect to revise this estimate in future periods as further information becomes available. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

Our effective tax rate for 2017 was 36.9% compared to 32.6% for 2016. The increase is attributable to the estimated impact of the Tax Act of \$106.3 million partially offset by the recognition of an excess tax benefit from share-based compensation of \$20.8 million resulting from the adoption of FASB ASU 2016-09 (see Note 1 to the consolidated financial statements). ASU 2016-09 requires that beginning in 2017 excess tax benefits and deficiencies arising from share-based compensation be recognized in results of operations in the period when the restricted stock awards vest or stock options are exercised. In prior years, excess tax benefits and deficiencies from share-based compensation were recorded in additional paid-in capital. The effect of the Tax Act on income tax expense for 2017 is presented below in Results of Operations 2017 Compared to 2016. While we are still evaluating the impact of the Tax Act on our 2018 annual effective tax rate, we expect the Tax Act to reduce our effective tax rate between 3.5% and 4.5%, which excludes the impact of tax benefits or deficiencies on share-based compensation. At this point, we can not predict the 2018 impact from share-based compensation because it is subject to changes in our share price.

Net income - Omnicom Group Inc. for 2017 decreased \$60.2 million , or 5.2% , to \$1,088.4 million from \$1,148.6 million in 2016 . The year-over-year decrease is due to the impact of the Tax Act of \$106.3 million , which is partially offset by the after tax increase from the factors described above. Diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. decreased 2.7% to \$4.65 in 2017 , compared to \$4.78 in 2016 . The impact of the Tax Act reduced diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. \$0.45 . In addition, the impact of the reduction in our weighted average common shares outstanding resulting from repurchases of our common stock, net of shares issued for restricted stock awards, stock option exercises and employee stock purchase plan improved diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc in 2017 compared to 2016 . The effect of the Tax Act on net income - Omnicom Group Inc. and diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc is presented below in Results of Operations 2017 Compared to 2016.

CRITICAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES

The following summary of our critical accounting policies provides a better understanding of our financial statements and the related discussion in this MD&A. We believe that the following policies may involve a higher degree of judgment and complexity in their application than most of our accounting policies and represent the critical accounting policies used in the preparation of our financial statements. Readers are encouraged to consider this summary together with our financial statements and the related notes, including Note 2, for a more complete understanding of the critical accounting policies discussed below.

Estimates

We prepare our financial statements in conformity with U.S. GAAP and are required to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the consolidated financial statements and accompanying notes. We use a fair value approach in testing goodwill for impairment and when evaluating our equity method and cost method investments to determine if an other-than-temporary impairment has occurred. Actual results could differ from those estimates and assumptions.

Acquisitions and Goodwill

We have made and expect to continue to make selective acquisitions. The evaluation of potential acquisitions is based on various factors, including specialized know-how, reputation, geographic coverage, competitive position and service offerings of the target businesses, as well as our experience and judgment.

Business combinations are accounted for using the acquisition method. The assets acquired, including identified intangible assets, liabilities assumed and any noncontrolling interest in the acquired business are recorded at their acquisition date fair values. In circumstances where control is obtained and less than 100% of a business is acquired, goodwill is recorded as if 100% were acquired. Acquisition-related costs, including advisory, legal, accounting, valuation and other costs are expensed as incurred. Certain acquisitions include an initial payment at closing and provide for future additional contingent purchase price payments (earn-outs), which are recorded as a liability at the acquisition date fair value. Subsequent changes in the fair value of the liability are recorded in results of operations. The results of operations of acquired businesses are included in results of operations from the acquisition date. In 2017, we completed four acquisitions of new subsidiaries.

Our acquisition strategy is focused on acquiring the expertise of an assembled workforce in order to continue to build upon the core capabilities of our various strategic business platforms and agency brands through the expansion of their geographic reach or their service capabilities to better serve our clients. Additional key factors we consider include the competitive position and specialized know-how of the acquisition targets. Accordingly, as is typical in most service businesses, a substantial portion of the assets we acquire are intangible assets primarily consisting of the know-how of the personnel, which is treated as part of goodwill and under U.S. GAAP is not required to be valued separately. For each acquisition, we undertake a detailed review to identify other intangible assets that are required to be valued separately. A significant portion of the identifiable intangible assets, we typically use an income approach and consider comparable market participant measurements.

We evaluate goodwill for impairment at least annually at the end of the second quarter of the year and whenever events or circumstances indicate the carrying value may not be recoverable. Under FASB ASC Topic 350, *Intangibles - Goodwill and Other*, we have the option of either assessing qualitative factors to determine whether it is more-likely-than-not that the carrying value of our reporting units exceeds their respective fair value or proceeding directly to the goodwill impairment test. Although not required, we performed the annual impairment test and compared the fair value of each of our reporting units to its respective carrying value, including goodwill. We identified our regional reporting units as components of our operating segments, which are our five global agency networks. The regional reporting units of each agency network are responsible for the agencies in their region. They report to the segment managers and facilitate the administrative and logistical requirements of our key client matrix organization structure for delivering services to clients in their regions. We have concluded that for each of our operating segment, their regional reporting units have similar economic characteristics and should be aggregated for purposes of testing goodwill for impairment at the operating segment level. Our conclusion was based on a detailed analysis of the aggregation criteria set forth in FASB ASC Topic 280, *Segment Reporting*, and in FASB ASC Topic 350. Consistent with our fundamental business strategy, the agencies within our regional reporting units serve similar clients in similar industries, and in many cases the same clients. In addition, the agencies within our regional reporting units have similar economic characteristics and direct service costs and occupancy and other costs, which include rent and occupancy costs, technology costs that are generally limited to



personal computers, servers and off-the-shelf software and other overhead expenses. Finally, the expected benefits of our acquisitions are typically shared by multiple agencies in various regions as they work together to integrate the acquired agency into our virtual client network strategy.

Goodwill Impairment Review - Estimates and Assumptions

We use the following valuation methodologies to determine the fair value of our reporting units: (1) the income approach, which utilizes discounted expected future cash flows, (2) comparative market participant multiples for EBITDA (earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization) and (3) when available, consideration of recent and similar acquisition transactions.

In applying the income approach, we use estimates to derive the discounted expected cash flows ("DCF") for each reporting unit that serves as the basis of our valuation. These estimates and assumptions include revenue growth and operating margin, EBITDA, tax rates, capital expenditures, weighted average cost of capital and related discount rates and expected long-term cash flow growth rates. All of these estimates and assumptions are affected by conditions specific to our businesses, economic conditions related to the industry we operate in, as well as conditions in the global economy. The assumptions that have the most significant effect on our valuations derived using a DCF methodology are: (1) the expected long-term growth rate of our reporting units' cash flows and (2) the weighted average cost of capital ("WACC").

The assumptions used for the long-term growth rate and WACC in our evaluations as of June 30, 2017 and 2016 were:

	Jun	e 30,
	2017	2016
Long-Term Growth Rate	4%	4%
WACC	9.6% - 10.3%	9.7% - 10.3%

Long -term growth rate represents our estimate of the long-term growth rate for our industry and the markets we operate in. For the past ten years, the average historical revenue growth rate of our reporting units and the Average Nominal GDP growth of the countries comprising the major markets that account for substantially all of our revenue was approximately 3.6% and 3.5%, respectively. We considered this history when determining the long-term growth rates used in our annual impairment test at June 30, 2017. We believe marketing expenditures over the long term have a high correlation to GDP. We also believe based on our historical performance, that our long-term growth rate will exceed Average Nominal GDP growth in the markets we operate in, which are similar across our reporting units. For our annual test as of June 30, 2017, we used an estimated long-term growth rate of 4%.

When performing the annual impairment test as of June 30, 2017 and estimating the future cash flows of our reporting units, we considered the current macroeconomic environment, as well as industry and market specific conditions at mid-year 2017. In the first half of 2017, we experienced an increase in our revenue of 3.9%, which excluded our net disposition activity and the impact from changes in foreign exchange rates. Economic conditions in the Euro Zone are unsettled and the continuing fiscal issues faced by many countries in the European Union has caused economic difficulty in certain of our Euro Zone markets. During the first half of 2017, weakness in most Latin American economies we operate in has the potential to affect our near-term performance in that region. We considered the effect of these conditions in our annual impairment test.

The WACC is comprised of: (1) a risk-free rate of return, (2) a business risk index ascribed to us and to companies in our industry comparable to our reporting units based on a market derived variable that measures the volatility of the share price of equity securities relative to the volatility of the overall equity market, (3) an equity risk premium that is based on the rate of return on equity of publicly traded companies with business characteristics comparable to our reporting units, and (4) a current after-tax market rate of return on debt of companies with business characteristics similar to our reporting units, each weighted by the relative market value percentages of our equity and debt.

Our five reporting units vary in size with respect to revenue and the amount of debt allocated to them. These differences drive variations in fair value among our reporting units. In addition, these differences as well as differences in book value, including goodwill, cause variations in the amount by which fair value exceeds book value among the reporting units. The reporting unit goodwill balances and debt vary by reporting unit primarily because our three legacy agency networks were acquired at the formation of Omnicom and were accounted for as a pooling of interests that did not result in any additional debt or goodwill being recorded. The remaining two agency networks were built through a combination of internal growth and acquisitions that were accounted for using the acquisition method and as a result, they have a relatively higher amount of goodwill and debt.



Goodwill Impairment Review - Conclusion

Based on the results of our impairment test, we concluded that our goodwill at June 30, 2017 was not impaired, because the fair value of each of our reporting units was substantially in excess of its respective net book value. The minimum decline in fair value that one of our reporting units would need to experience in order to fail the goodwill impairment test was approximately 72%. Notwithstanding our belief that the assumptions we used for WACC and long-term growth rate in our impairment testing are reasonable, we performed a sensitivity analysis for each of our reporting units. The results of this sensitivity analysis on our impairment test as of June 30, 2017 revealed that if the WACC increased by 1% and/or the long-term growth rate decreased by 1%, the fair value of each of our reporting units would continue to be substantially in excess of its respective net book value and would pass the impairment test.

We will continue to perform our impairment test at the end of the second quarter of each year unless events or circumstances trigger the need for an interim impairment test. The estimates used in our goodwill impairment test do not constitute forecasts or projections of future results of operations, but rather are estimates and assumptions based on historical results and assessments of macroeconomic factors affecting our reporting units as of the valuation date. We believe that our estimates and assumptions are reasonable, but they are subject to change from period to period. Actual results of operations and other factors will likely differ from the estimates used in our discounted cash flow valuation and it is possible that differences could be significant. A change in the estimates we use could result in a decline in the estimated fair value of one or more of our reporting units from the amounts derived as of our latest valuation and could cause us to fail our goodwill impairment test if the estimated fair value for the reporting unit is less than the carrying value of the net assets of the reporting unit, including its goodwill. A large decline in estimated fair value of a reporting unit could result in a non-cash impairment charge and may have an adverse effect on our results of operations and financial condition.

Subsequent to the annual impairment test at June 30, 2017 and considering our operating performance in the second half of the year, there were no events or circumstances that triggered the need for an interim impairment test. Additional information about acquisitions and goodwill appears in Notes 2, 4 and 5 to the consolidated financial statements.

Revenue Recognition

We recognize revenue in accordance with FASB ASC Topic 605, *Revenue Recognition*, and applicable SEC Staff Accounting Bulletins. Our principal source of revenue is derived from fees for services on a rate per hour or per project basis. Revenue is realized when the service is performed in accordance with the client arrangement and upon the completion of the earnings process. Our primary client arrangements include: fixed fee contracts where revenue is recognized based on the level of effort completed to date, retainer agreements where revenue is recognized on a straight-line basis over the contract period, and media commissions where revenue is recognized when the media is run. Prior to recognizing revenue, persuasive evidence of an arrangement must exist, the sales price must be fixed or determinable, delivery, performance and acceptance must be in accordance with the client arrangement and collection must be reasonably assured. These principles are the foundation of our revenue recognition policy and apply to all client arrangements in each of our service disciplines: advertising, CRM, which includes CRM Consumer Experience and CRM Execution & Support, public relations and healthcare. Because the services that we provide across each of our disciplines are similar and delivered to clients in similar ways, all of the key elements in revenue recognition apply to client arrangements in each of our service disciplines.

In the majority of our businesses, we act as an agent and record revenue equal to the net amount retained when the fee or commission is earned. Although, in certain markets, we may bear credit risk with respect to these activities, the arrangements with our clients are such that we act as an agent on their behalf. In these cases, costs incurred with third-party suppliers are excluded from our revenue. In certain arrangements, we act as principal and we contract directly with third-party suppliers and media providers and production companies and we are the primary obligor. In these circumstances, revenue is recorded at the gross amount billed since revenue has been earned for the sale of goods or services.

Some of our client arrangements include performance incentive provisions designed to link a portion of our revenue to our performance relative to quantitative and qualitative goals. We recognize performance incentives in revenue when the specific quantitative goals are achieved, or when our performance against qualitative goals is determined by the client. We may receive rebates or credits from certain vendors based on transactions entered into on behalf of clients. These rebates or credits are remitted to the clients in accordance with contractual requirements or in certain international markets may be retained by us based on the terms of the client contract or local law. Amounts passed on to clients are recorded as a liability and amounts retained by us are recorded as revenue when earned.



Effective January 1, 2018, we will adopt FASB ASC Topic 606, *Revenue from Contracts with Customers*, or ASC 606. As a result, we will change our revenue recognition accounting policy as described below. ASC 606 will be applied using the modified retrospective method, where the cumulative effect of the initial application is recognized as an adjustment to opening retained earnings at January 1, 2018 and is not expected to have a material impact on our financial position. ASC 606 provides a five-step model where revenue is recognized when the customer obtains control of the promised goods or services in an amount that reflects the consideration that we expect to receive in exchange for those goods or services. The adoption of ASC 606 will not have a material impact on how we recognize revenue for fixed fee or retainer based arrangements. Clients typically receive the benefit of our services as we perform. We will continue to recognize revenue over time using inputs or outputs to measure our progress. Revenue for commission based arrangements will continue to be recognized at a point-in-time. ASC 606 also includes additional disclosure requirements.

For certain of our businesses, the adoption of ASC 606 will result in a change in our accounting policy for certain third-party out-of-pocket costs, which are incurred in connection with our services and are billed to clients. The inclusion of third-party out-of-pocket costs in revenue depends on whether we act as a principal or agent in the client arrangement. Under ASC 606, the principal versus agent assessment is based on whether we control the specified goods or services before they are transferred to the customer. As a result of the adoption of ASC 606, certain third-party costs are no longer included in revenue and cost of services. In 2017, these third-party out-of-pocket costs were approximately \$150 million. This change will reduce reported revenue and will have no impact on operating profit.

In addition, performance incentives that can increase revenue if we meet certain quantitative or qualitative objectives in delivering our services will be treated as variable consideration. Performance incentives were recognized in revenue when specific quantitative goals were achieved, or when our performance against qualitative goals was acknowledged by the client. Under ASC 606, variable consideration is estimated and included in total consideration at contract inception based on either the expected value method or the most likely method. These estimates are based on historical award experience, anticipated performance and our best judgment at the time. This change will have offsetting effects in each period and the net effect will not be material to our results of operations or financial position.

Income Taxes

On December 22, 2017, the Tax Act was enacted into law. In accordance with the guidance provided in SEC *Staff Accounting Bulletin 118*, at December 31, 2017, we made a reasonable estimate of the effect of the Tax Act on our results of operations and, as a result, we recorded a net increase to income tax expense of \$106.3 million . We expect to revise this estimate in future periods as further information becomes available. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

NEW ACCOUNTING STANDARDS

See Note 20 for information on the adoption of new accounting standards and accounting standards not yet adopted.

RESULTS OF OPERATIONS - 2017 Compared to 2016 (in millions):

	2017		
Revenue	\$ 15,273.6	\$	15,416.9
Operating Expenses:			
Salary and service costs	11,249.7		11,440.6
Occupancy and other costs	1,232.1		1,230.6
Cost of services	 12,481.8		12,671.2
Selling, general and administrative expenses	450.0		443.9
Depreciation and amortization	282.1		292.9
	 13,213.9		13,408.0
Operating Profit	 2,059.7		2,008.9
Operating Margin - %	13.5%		13.0%
Interest Expense	224.5		209.7
Interest Income	49.7		42.6
Income Before Income Taxes and Income From Equity Method Investments	 1,884.9		1,841.8
Income Tax Expense	696.2		600.5
Income From Equity Method Investments	3.5		5.4
Net Income	 1,192.2		1,246.7
Net Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests	103.8		98.1
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$ 1,088.4	\$	1,148.6

As discussed below, in 2017 the Tax Act reduced Net income - Omnicom Group Inc. by \$106.3 million and diluted Net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. by \$0.45. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

Non-GAAP Financial Measures

We use EBITA and EBITA Margin as additional operating performance measures that exclude the non-cash amortization expense of intangible assets, which primarily consists of amortization of intangible assets arising from acquisitions. We define EBITA as earnings before interest, taxes and amortization of intangible assets, and EBITA Margin as EBITA divided by revenue. EBITA and EBITA Margin are non-GAAP financial measures. We believe that EBITA and EBITA Margin are useful measures for investors to evaluate the performance of our business.

Non-GAAP financial measures should not be considered in isolation from, or as a substitute for, financial information presented in compliance with U.S. GAAP. Non-GAAP financial measures reported by us may not be comparable to similarly titled amounts reported by other companies.

The following table reconciles the U.S. GAAP financial measure of Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc. to EBITA and EBITA Margin for the for the periods presented (in millions):

	2017	2016		
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$ 1,088.4	\$	1,148.6	
Net Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests	103.8		98.1	
Net Income	 1,192.2		1,246.7	
Income From Equity Method Investments	3.5		5.4	
Income Tax Expense	696.2		600.5	
Income Before Income Taxes and Income From Equity Method Investments	 1,884.9		1,841.8	
Interest Expense	224.5		209.7	
Interest Income	49.7		42.6	
Operating Profit	 2,059.7		2,008.9	
Add back: Amortization of intangible assets	113.8		115.2	
Earnings before interest, taxes and amortization of intangible assets ("EBITA")	\$ 2,173.5	\$	2,124.1	
Revenue	\$ 15,273.6	\$	15,416.9	
EBITA	\$ 2,173.5	\$	2,124.1	
EBITA Margin - %	14.2%)	13.8%	

Revenue

In 2017, revenue decreased \$143.3 million to \$15,273.6 million from \$15,416.9 million in 2016. Changes in foreign exchange rates increased revenue by \$42.9 million, or 0.3%. Acquisition revenue, net of disposition revenue, reduced revenue \$647.3 million, or 4.2%, reflecting the disposition of certain non-strategic businesses in the past year, and organic growth increased revenue \$461.1 million, or 3.0%. The reduction in revenue in 2017 resulting from our acquisition and disposition activity arose principally from the sale in the second quarter of our specialty print media business, which operated in North America.

Changes in foreign exchange rates negatively impacted revenue in the first six months of 2017. Beginning in the third quarter of 2017, the Euro and a number of foreign currencies strengthened against the U.S. Dollar. As a result, changes in foreign exchange rates for 2017 had a marginal effect on our revenue. The increase in revenue from changes in foreign exchange rates primarily resulted from the strengthening of the Euro, Brazilian Real, Australian Dollar and Russian Ruble against the U.S. Dollar, mostly offset by the weakening of the British Pound against the U.S. Dollar,

The components of revenue change in the United States ("Domestic") and the remainder of the world ("International") were (in millions):

	Total			Domes	tic	International		
		\$	%	\$	%		\$	%
December 31, 2016	\$	15,416.9	5	\$ 8,627.8		\$	6,789.1	
Components of revenue change:								
Foreign exchange rate impact		42.9	0.3 %		<u> %</u>		42.9	0.6 %
Acquisition revenue, net of disposition revenue		(647.3)	(4.2)%	(474.4)	(5.5)%		(172.9)	(2.5)%
Organic growth		461.1	3.0 %	43.5	0.5 %		417.6	6.1 %
December 31, 2017	\$	15,273.6	(0.9)%	\$ 8,196.9	(5.0)%	\$	7,076.7	4.2 %

The components and percentages are calculated as follows:

- The foreign exchange impact is calculated by translating the current period's local currency revenue using the prior period average exchange rates to derive current period constant currency revenue (in this case \$15,230.7 million for the Total column). The foreign exchange impact is the difference between the current period revenue in U.S. Dollars and the current period constant currency revenue (\$15,273.6 million less \$15,230.7 million for the Total column).
- Acquisition revenue is calculated as if the acquisition occurred twelve months prior to the acquisition date by aggregating the comparable prior period
 revenue of acquisitions through the acquisition date. As a result, acquisition revenue excludes the positive or negative difference between our current
 period revenue subsequent to the acquisition date and the comparable prior period revenue and the positive or negative growth after the acquisition is
 attributed to organic growth. Disposition revenue is calculated as if the disposition occurred twelve months prior to the disposition date by aggregating
 the comparable prior period revenue of dispositions through the disposition date. The acquisition revenue and disposition revenue amounts are netted in
 the table.
- Organic growth is calculated by subtracting the foreign exchange rate impact, and the acquisition revenue, net of disposition revenue components from total revenue growth.
- The percentage change is calculated by dividing the individual component amount by the prior period revenue base of that component (\$15,416.9 million for the Total column).

Changes in the value of foreign currencies against the U.S. Dollar affect our results of operations and financial position. For the most part, because the revenue and expense of our foreign operations are both denominated in the same local currency, the economic impact on operating margin is minimized. Assuming exchange rates at February 12, 2018 remain unchanged, we estimate the impact of changes in foreign exchange rates to increase 2018 revenue by approximately 2%.



Revenue for 2017 and the percentage change in revenue and organic growth from 2016 in our principal regional markets were (in millions):

	2017			2016	5	S Change	% Change	% Organic Growth	
Americas:									
North America	\$	8,686.0	\$	9,174.0	\$	(488.0)	(5.3)%	0.6%	
Latin America		494.8		423.6		71.2	16.8 %	0.6%	
EMEA:									
Europe		4,127.9		3,904.2		223.7	5.7 %	7.0%	
Middle East and Africa		314.6		278.9		35.7	12.8 %	12.5%	
Asia Pacific		1,650.3		1,636.2		14.1	0.9 %	5.8%	
	\$	15,273.6	\$	15,416.9	\$	(143.3)	(0.9)%	3.0%	

Our primary markets in Europe comprise the U.K. and the Euro Zone. In 2017, the U.K. comprised 9.1% of revenue and the Euro Zone and the other European countries together comprised 17.9% of revenue. In 2017, revenue, including the impact of foreign exchange rates, decreased 0.9% in the U.K. and increased 9.4% in the Euro Zone and the other European countries.

In North America, modest growth in the United States and Canada was offset by the disposition of our specialty print media business in the second quarter. In Europe, growth in substantially all markets and the strengthening of the Euro against the U.S. Dollar was partially offset by the weakening of the British Pound against the U.S. Dollar. The increase in revenue in Latin America was a result of our acquisition activity in Colombia, growth in Mexico and the strengthening of the Brazilian Real against the U.S. Dollar, which was substantially offset by the continued economic weakness in Brazil and negative performance in that market. In Asia Pacific, growth in most countries in the region, especially Australia, India, Japan and Singapore, was partially offset by disposition activity.

In the normal course of business, our agencies both gain and lose business from clients each year due to a variety of factors. The net change in 2017 was an overall gain in new business. Under our client-centric approach, we seek to broaden our relationships with all of our clients. Our largest client represented 3.0% of revenue in 2017 and 2016. Our ten largest and 100 largest clients represented 19.6% and 50.5% of revenue in 2017, respectively, and 18.3% and 52.4% of revenue in 2016, respectively.

Driven by our clients' continuous demand for more effective and efficient marketing activities, we strive to provide an extensive range of advertising, marketing and corporate communications services through various client-centric networks that are organized to meet specific client objectives. These services include advertising, branding, content marketing, corporate social responsibility consulting, crisis communications, custom publishing, data analytics, database management,

digital / direct marketing, digital transformation, entertainment marketing, experiential marketing, field marketing, financial/corporate business-to-business advertising, graphic arts/digital imaging, healthcare marketing and communications, instore design, interactive marketing, investor relations, marketing research, media planning and buying, merchandising and point of sale, mobile marketing, multi-cultural marketing, non-profit marketing, organizational communications, package design, product placement, promotional marketing, public affairs, public relations, retail marketing, sales support, search engine marketing, shopper marketing, social media marketing and sports and event marketing.

In an effort to monitor the changing needs of our clients and to better capture the expanded scope of our services, in the fourth quarter of 2017, we realigned our service disciplines. As a result, our CRM discipline was grouped into two separate categories: CRM Consumer Experience, which includes Omnicom Precision Marketing Group's digital / direct marketing agencies, as well as our branding agencies, shopper marketing agencies and our experiential marketing agencies; and, CRM Execution & Support, which includes field marketing, sales support, merchandising and point of sale, as well as other specialized marketing and custom communications services. Also, we realigned and renamed our former specialty communications discipline so that it now exclusively includes agencies offering healthcare marketing and communications services.

Revenue for 2017 and 2016 and the change in revenue and organic growth from 2016 by discipline were (in millions):

	Year Ended December 31,											
	2017				2016			2017 vs. 2016				
		\$	% of Revenue		\$	% of Revenue		\$ Change	% Change	% Organic Growth		
Advertising	\$	8,142.5	53.3%	\$	8,194.5	53.2%	\$	(52.0)	(0.6)%	3.9%		
CRM Consumer Experience		2,664.3	17.5%		2,751.1	17.8%		(86.8)	(3.2)%	0.8%		
CRM Execution & Support		2,155.6	14.1%		2,191.4	14.2%		(35.8)	(1.6)%	4.0%		
Public Relations		1,376.6	9.0%		1,374.8	8.9%		1.8	0.1 %	0.3%		
Healthcare		934.6	6.1%		905.1	5.9%		29.5	3.3 %	2.8%		
	\$	15,273.6		\$	15,416.9		\$	(143.3)	(0.9)%	3.0%		

.

. .

We provide services to clients that operate in various industry sectors. Revenue by sector for 2017 and 2016 was:

	2017	2016
Food and Beverage	13%	13%
Consumer Products	10%	10%
Pharmaceuticals and Health Care	12%	12%
Financial Services	7%	7%
Technology	9%	9%
Auto	10%	8%
Travel and Entertainment	6%	7%
Telecommunications	5%	5%
Retail	6%	6%
Other	22%	23%

Operating Expenses

Operating expenses for 2017 compared to 2016 were (in millions):

	Year Ended December 31,										
		201	7	2016			2017 vs. 2016				
		\$	% of Revenue		\$	% of Revenue		\$ Change	% Change		
Revenue	\$	15,273.6		\$	15,416.9		\$	(143.3)	(0.9)%		
Operating Expenses:											
Salary and service costs		11,249.7	73.7%		11,440.6	74.2%		(190.9)	(1.7)%		
Occupancy and other costs		1,232.1	8.1%		1,230.6	8.0%		1.5	0.1 %		
Cost of services		12,481.8			12,671.2			(189.4)			
Selling, general and administrative expenses		450.0	2.9%		443.9	2.9%		6.1	1.4 %		
Depreciation and amortization		282.1	1.8%		292.9	1.9%		(10.8)	(3.7)%		
		13,213.9	86.5%		13,408.0	87.0%		(194.1)	(1.4)%		
Operating Profit	\$	2,059.7	13.5%	\$	2,008.9	13.0%	\$	50.8	2.5 %		

Operating expenses decreased \$194.1 million, or 1.4%, in 2017 compared to 2016. Salary and service costs, which tend to fluctuate with changes in revenue, decreased \$190.9 million, or 1.7%, in 2017 compared to 2016. Occupancy and other costs, which are less directly linked to changes in revenue than salary and service costs, increased \$1.5 million, or 0.1%, in 2017 compared to 2016. SG&A expenses increased \$6.1 million year-over-year primarily related to professional fees. Operating profit increased \$50.8 million year-over-year. As a result, operating margin increased year-over-year to 13.5% from 13.0% and EBITA margin increased year-over-year to 14.2% from 13.8%.

Net Interest Expense

Net interest expense increased \$7.7 million year-over-year to \$174.8 million in 2017. I netrest expense increased \$14.8 million to \$224.5 million in 2017, primarily due to a reduced benefit from the fixed-to-floating interest rate swaps resulting from higher rates on the floating rate leg and higher interest expense on commercial paper. Our long-term debt portfolio at December 31, 2017, after taking into consideration our outstanding interest rate swaps, was approximately 75% fixed rate obligations and 25% floating rate obligations and was unchanged from December 31, 2016. A discussion of our interest rate swaps is included in Note 6 to the consolidated financial statements. In 2017, interest income increased \$7.1 million compared to the prior year, resulting from higher interest earned on the cash held by our international treasury centers.

Income Taxes

Our effective tax rate for 2017 was 36.9% compared to 32.6% for 2016. The increase is attributable to the estimated impact of the Tax Act of \$106.3 million partially offset by the recognition of an excess tax benefit from share-based compensation of \$20.8 million resulting from the adoption of FASB ASU 2016-09 (see Note 1 to the consolidated financial statements). ASU 2016-09 requires that beginning in 2017 excess tax benefits and deficiencies arising from share-based compensation be recognized in results of operations in the period when the restricted stock awards vest or stock options are exercised. In prior years, excess tax benefits and deficiencies from share-based compensation were recorded in additional paid-in capital. The effect of the Tax Act on income tax expense for 2017 is presented below in Results of Operations 2017 Compared to 2016. While we are still evaluating the impact of the Tax Act on our 2018 annual effective tax rate, we expect the Tax Act to reduce our effective tax rate between 3.5% and 4.5%, which excludes the impact of tax benefits or deficiencies on share-based compensation. At this point, we can not predict the 2018 impact from share-based compensation because it is subject to changes in our share price.

Net Income Per Share - Omnicom Group Inc.

Net income - Omnicom Group Inc. for 2017 decreased \$60.2 million , or 5.2% , to \$1,088.4 million from \$1,148.6 million in 2016 . The year-over-year decrease is due to the impact of the Tax Act of \$106.3 million , which is partially offset by the after tax increase from the factors described above. Diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. decreased 2.7% to \$4.65 in 2017 , compared to \$4.78 in 2016 . The impact of the Tax Act reduced diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. \$0.45 . In addition, the impact of the reduction in our weighted average common shares outstanding resulting from repurchases of our common stock, net of shares issued for restricted stock awards, stock option exercises and employee stock purchase plan improved diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc in 2017 compared to 2016 .

Effect of the Tax Act

The following table presents the effect of the Tax Act on income tax expense, net income - Omnicom Group Inc. and diluted earnings per share Omnicom Group Inc. (in millions):

	201	7 As Reported	Effe	ct of Tax Act	2017 Excluding Effect of Tax Act	
Income before income taxes and income from equity						
method investments	\$	1,884.9	\$		\$	1,884.9
Income tax expense	\$	696.2	\$	106.3	\$	589.9
Effective tax rate		36.9%				31.3%
Net income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$	1,088.4		(106.3)	\$	1,194.7
Diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$	4.65	\$	(0.45)	\$	5.10

Excluding the effect of the Tax Act from income tax expense, net income Omnicom Group Inc. and diluted net income per share Omnicom Group Inc. are Non-GAAP measures. We believe that these measures help investors understand the effect of the Tax Act on our reported results.



RESULTS OF OPERATIONS - 2016 Compared to 2015 (in millions):

	2016	2015
Revenue	\$ 15,416.9	\$ 15,134.4
Operating Expenses:		
Salary and service costs	11,440.6	11,248.7
Occupancy and other costs	1,230.6	1,242.7
Cost of services	12,671.2	12,491.4
Selling, general and administrative expenses	443.9	431.8
Depreciation and amortization	292.9	291.1
	13,408.0	13,214.3
Operating Profit	2,008.9	1,920.1
Operating Margin - %	13.0%	/ 12.7%
Interest Expense	209.7	181.1
Interest Income	42.6	39.6
Income Before Income Taxes and Income From Equity Method Investments	1,841.8	1,778.6
Income Tax Expense	600.5	583.6
Income From Equity Method Investments	5.4	8.4
Net Income	1,246.7	1,203.4
Net Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests	98.1	109.5
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$ 1,148.6	\$ 1,093.9

Non-GAAP Financial Measures

We use EBITA and EBITA Margin as additional operating performance measures that exclude the non-cash amortization expense of intangible assets, which primarily consists of amortization of intangible assets arising from acquisitions. We define EBITA as earnings before interest, taxes and amortization of intangible assets, and EBITA Margin as EBITA divided by revenue. EBITA and EBITA Margin are non-GAAP financial measures. We believe that EBITA and EBITA Margin are useful measures for investors to evaluate the performance of our business.

Non-GAAP financial measures should not be considered in isolation from, or as a substitute for, financial information presented in compliance with U.S. GAAP. Non-GAAP financial measures reported by us may not be comparable to similarly titled amounts reported by other companies.

The following table reconciles the U.S. GAAP financial measure of Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc. to EBITA and EBITA Margin for the for the periods presented (in millions):

	2016		2015
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$ 1,148.6	\$	1,093.9
Net Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests	98.1		109.5
Net Income	 1,246.7		1,203.4
Income From Equity Method Investments	5.4		8.4
Income Tax Expense	600.5		583.6
Income Before Income Taxes and Income From Equity Method Investments	 1,841.8		1,778.6
Interest Expense	209.7		181.1
Interest Income	42.6		39.6
Operating Profit	 2,008.9		1,920.1
Add back: Amortization of intangible assets	115.2		109.3
Earnings before interest, taxes and amortization of intangible assets ("EBITA")	\$ 2,124.1	\$	2,029.4
Revenue	\$ 15,416.9	\$	15,134.4
EBITA	\$ 2,124.1	\$	2,029.4
EBITA Margin - %	13.8%	•	13.4%

Revenue

In 2016, revenue increased \$282.5 million to \$15,416.9 million from \$15,134.4 million in 2015. Changes in foreign exchange rates reduced revenue \$283.8 million, acquisition revenue net of disposition revenue, increased revenue by \$38.2 million and organic growth increased revenue \$528.1 million.

The components of revenue change in the United States ("Domestic") and the remainder of the world ("International") were (in millions):

	Total			Domestic	:	International		
		\$	%	\$	%		\$	%
December 31, 2015	\$	15,134.4	\$	8,526.7		\$	6,607.7	
Components of revenue change:								
Foreign exchange impact		(283.8)	(1.9)%	_	<u> </u>		(283.8)	(4.3)%
Acquisition revenue, net of disposition								
revenue		38.2	0.3 %	(56.9)	(0.7)%		95.1	1.4 %
Organic growth		528.1	3.5 %	158.0	1.9 %		370.1	5.6 %
December 31, 2016	\$	15,416.9	1.9 % \$	8 8,627.8	1.2 %	\$	6,789.1	2.7 %

The components and percentages are calculated as follows:

- The foreign exchange impact is calculated by translating the current period's local currency revenue using the prior period average exchange rates to derive current period constant currency revenue (in this case \$15,700.7 million for the Total column). The foreign exchange impact is the difference between the current period revenue in U.S. Dollars and the current period constant currency revenue (\$15,416.9 million less \$15,700.7 million for the Total column).
- Acquisition revenue is calculated as if the acquisition occurred twelve months prior to the acquisition date by aggregating the comparable prior period revenue of acquisitions through the acquisition date. As a result, acquisition revenue excludes the positive or negative difference between our current period revenue subsequent to the acquisition date and the comparable prior period revenue and the positive or negative growth after the acquisition is attributed to organic growth. Disposition revenue is calculated as if the disposition occurred twelve months prior to the disposition date by aggregating the comparable prior period revenue and disposition revenue amounts are netted in the table.
- Organic growth is calculated by subtracting the foreign exchange rate impact, and the acquisition revenue, net of disposition revenue components from total revenue growth.
- The percentage change is calculated by dividing the individual component amount by the prior period revenue base of that component (\$15,134.4 million for the Total column).

In 2016, changes in foreign exchange rates continued to negatively impact revenue but at a more moderate rate as compared to 2015. The impact of foreign exchange rates in 2016 reduced revenue by 1.9%, or \$283.8 million. While a number of currencies weakened against the U.S. Dollar, including the Australian Dollar, Brazilian Real, Canadian Dollar and Russian Ruble, the most significant impact resulted from the weakening of the British Pound.

Revenue and organic growth for 2016 and the change in revenue from 2015 in our principal regional markets were (in millions):

	2016		2015		Change	% Change	% Organic Growth
Americas:							
North America	\$ 9,174.0	\$	9,029.2	\$	144.8	1.6 %	2.4 %
Latin America	423.6		329.8		93.8	28.4 %	(0.8)%
EMEA:							
Europe	3,904.2		3,942.9		(38.7)	(1.0)%	4.3 %
Middle East and Africa	278.9		260.6		18.3	7.0 %	11.7 %
Asia Pacific	1,636.2		1,571.9		64.3	4.1 %	6.9 %
	\$ 15,416.9	\$	15,134.4	\$	282.5	1.9 %	3.5 %

Our primary markets in Europe comprise the U.K. and the Euro Zone. In 2016, the U.K. comprised 9.1% of revenue and the Euro Zone and the other European countries together comprised 16.2% of revenue. In 2016, revenue decreased 6.8% in the U.K. and increased 2.6% in the Euro Zone and the other European countries.

In North America, moderate growth in the United States and strong growth in Canada was partially offset by the weakening of the Canadian Dollar against the U.S. Dollar. In Europe, growth in the U.K., Spain, Russia and Italy was offset by the weakening of the British Pound and Russian Ruble against the U.S. Dollar and negative performance in the Netherlands. The increase in revenue in Latin America was a result of our acquisition activity in Brazil, which was partially offset by the weakening of most currencies in the region against the U.S. Dollar, especially the Brazilian Real. The continuing uncertainty in the economic and political climate in Brazil resulted in organic revenue declines that partially offset the growth from our acquisition and also overshadowed strong growth in Mexico. In Asia Pacific, growth in the major economies in the region was also partially offset by the weakening of most currencies in the U.S. Dollar.

In the normal course of business, our agencies both gain and lose business from clients each year due to a variety of factors. The net change in 2016 was an overall gain in new business. Under our client-centric approach, we seek to broaden our relationships with all of our clients. Our largest client represented 3.0% and 2.7% of revenue in 2016 and 2015, respectively. Our ten largest and 100 largest clients represented 18.3% and 52.4% of revenue in 2016, respectively, and 17.9% and 52.3% of revenue in 2015, respectively.

Revenue for 2016 and 2015 and the change in revenue and organic growth from 2015 by discipline were (in millions):

	Year Ended December 31,										
	2016				2015			2016 vs. 2015			
		\$	% of Revenue		\$	% of Revenue		\$ Change	% Change	% Organic Growth	
Advertising	\$	8,194.7	53.2%	\$	7,824.5	51.7%	\$	370.2	4.7 %	5.9 %	
CRM Consumer Experience		2,750.9	17.8%		2,772.5	18.3%		(21.6)	(0.8)%	1.8 %	
CRM Execution & Support		2,191.4	14.2%		2,359.7	15.6%		(168.3)	(7.1)%	(3.4)%	
Public Relations		1,374.8	8.9%		1,329.1	8.8%		45.7	3.4 %	2.8 %	
Healthcare		905.1	5.9%		848.6	5.6%		56.5	6.7 %	7.6 %	
	\$	15,416.9		\$	15,134.4		\$	282.5	1.9 %	3.5 %	

We provide services to clients that operate in various industry sectors. Revenue by sector for 2016 and 2015 was:

	2016	2015
Food and Beverage	13%	13%
Consumer Products	10%	10%
Pharmaceuticals and Health Care	12%	11%
Financial Services	7%	7%
Technology	9%	10%
Auto	8%	8%
Travel and Entertainment	7%	6%
Telecommunications	5%	5%
Retail	6%	6%
Other	23%	24%

Operating Expenses

Operating expenses for 2016 compared to 2015 were (in millions):

					Year Ended D	ecember 31,					
	2016			2015				2016 vs. 2015			
	\$		% of Revenue	\$		% of Revenue		\$ Change	% Change		
Revenue	\$	15,416.9		\$	15,134.4		\$	282.5	1.9 %		
Operating Expenses:											
Salary and service costs		11,440.6	74.2%		11,248.7	74.3%		191.9	1.7 %		
Occupancy and other costs		1,230.6	8.0%		1,242.7	8.2%		(12.1)	(1.0)%		
Cost of services		12,671.2			12,491.4						
Selling, general and administrative expenses		443.9	2.9%		431.8	2.9%		12.1	2.8 %		
Depreciation and amortization		292.9	1.9%		291.1	1.9%		1.8	0.6 %		
		13,408.0	87.0%		13,214.3	87.3%		193.7	1.5 %		
Operating Profit	\$	2,008.9	13.0%	\$	1,920.1	12.7%	\$	88.8	4.6 %		

Operating expenses increased 1.5% in 2016 compared to 2015. Salary and service costs, which tend to fluctuate with changes in revenue, increased \$191.9 million, or 1.7%, in 2016 compared to 2015. Occupancy and other costs, which are less directly linked to changes in revenue than salary and service costs, decreased \$12.1 million, or 1.0%, in 2016 compared to 2015, principally resulting from our ongoing efforts to leverage scale and enhance efficiency. SG&A expenses increased \$12.1 million year-over-year primarily related to professional fees incurred in connection with our acquisition activities. As a result, operating margin in 2016 increased to 13.0% from 12.7% in 2015 and EBITA margin increased year-over-year to 13.8% from 13.4%.

Net Interest Expense

Net interest expense increased \$25.6 million year-over-year to \$167.1 million in 2016. Interest expense increased \$28.6 million to \$209.7 million in 2016, primarily resulting from the reduced benefit of the fixed-to-floating interest rate swap on the 2022 Notes. In January 2016, we settled the interest rate swap on the 2022 Notes and we were able to lock interest savings over the remaining term of the 2022 Notes by reducing the effective rate to 2.7% from 3.5%. Concurrent with the issuance of \$1.4 billion principal amount of 3.60% Notes due 2026 in April 2016, we entered into a \$500 million fixed-to-floating interest rate swap on the notes. Our long-term debt portfolio at December 31, 2016, after taking into consideration our outstanding interest rate swaps, was approximately 75% fixed rate obligations and 25% floating rate obligations as compared to 61% fixed rate and 39% floating rate at December 31, 2015 and, as a result, in 2016 there was less floating rate benefit from the interest rate swaps. A discussion of our interest rate swaps is included in Note 6 to the consolidated financial statements. Interest income increased \$3.0 million in 2016 compared to the prior year, as a result of higher cash balances in our international treasury centers available for investment.

Income Taxes

Our effective tax rate for 2016 was 32.6% compared to 32.8% for 2015.

Net Income Per Share - Omnicom Group Inc.

Net income - Omnicom Group Inc. increased \$54.7 million, or 5.0%, to \$1,148.6 million in 2016 from \$1,093.9 million in 2015. The year-over-year increase is due to the factors described above. Diluted net income per share - Omnicom Group Inc. increased 8.4% to \$4.78 in 2016, compared to \$4.41 in 2015 due to the factors described above, as well as the impact of the reduction in our weighted average common shares outstanding resulting from repurchases of our common stock, net of shares issued for restricted stock awards and stock option exercises and shares issued under our employee stock purchase plan.



LIQUIDITY AND CAPITAL RESOURCES

Cash Sources and Requirements

Our primary liquidity sources are our operating cash flow, cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments. Additional liquidity sources include our credit facilities and commercial paper program, and access to the capital markets. At December 31, 2017, we have a \$2.5 billion revolving credit facility, or Credit Facility, expiring on July 31, 2021, uncommitted domestic and international credit lines aggregating \$1.2 billion and the ability to issue up to \$2 billion of commercial paper. Our liquidity funds our non-discretionary cash requirements and our discretionary spending.

Working capital is our principal non-discretionary funding requirement. In addition, we have contractual obligations related to our senior notes, recurring business operations, primarily related to lease obligations, and contingent purchase price obligations (earn-outs) from prior acquisitions. Our principal discretionary cash spending includes dividend payments to common shareholders, capital expenditures, strategic acquisitions and repurchases of our common stock. As a result, we typically have a short-term borrowing requirement normally peaking during the second quarter of the year due to the timing of payments for incentive compensation, income taxes and contingent purchase price obligations.

Based on past performance and current expectations, we believe that our operating cash flow will be sufficient to meet our non-discretionary cash requirements, and our discretionary spending for the next twelve months.

Cash and cash equivalents increased \$793.8 million from December 31, 2016 . The components of the increase were:

Sources Cash flow from operations \$ 2,023.9 Less: Increase in operating capital (348.5)Principal cash sources Uses (156.0)Capital expenditures \$ Dividends paid to common shareholders (515.2)Dividends paid to noncontrolling interest shareholders (101.7)Acquisition payments, including payment of contingent purchase price obligations and acquisition of additional noncontrolling interests, net of cash acquired (84.8)Repurchases of common stock, net of proceeds from stock plans (557.7)Principal cash uses (1,415.4)Principal cash sources in excess of principal cash uses 260.0 Foreign exchange rate changes 227.9 Financing activities and other (42.6)Increase in operating capital 348.5 \$ 793.8 Increase in cash and cash equivalents

Principal cash sources and uses amounts are Non-GAAP liquidity measures. These amounts exclude changes in working capital and other investing and financing activities, including commercial paper issuances and redemptions used to fund working capital changes. This presentation reflects the metrics used by us to assess our sources and uses of cash and was derived from our consolidated statement of cash flows. We believe that this presentation is meaningful to understand the primary sources and uses of our cash flow and the effect on our cash and cash equivalents. Non-GAAP liquidity measures should not be considered in isolation from, or as a substitute for, financial information presented in compliance with U.S. GAAP. Non-GAAP liquidity measures as reported by us may not be comparable to similarly titled amounts reported by other companies. Additional information regarding our cash flows can be found in our consolidated financial statements.

Cash Management

Our regional treasury centers in North America, Europe and Asia manage our cash and liquidity. Each day, operations with excess funds invest these funds with their regional treasury center. Likewise, operations that require funds borrow from their regional treasury center. The treasury centers aggregate the net position which is either invested with or borrowed from third parties. To the extent that our treasury centers require liquidity, they have the ability to issue up to a total of \$2 billion of U.S. Dollar-denominated commercial paper or borrow under the Credit Facility or the uncommitted credit lines. This process enables us to manage our debt more efficiently and utilize our cash more effectively, as well as manage our risk to foreign exchange rate imbalances. In countries where we either do not conduct treasury operations or it is not feasible for one of our treasury centers to fund net borrowing requirements on an intercompany basis, we arrange for local currency uncommitted credit lines.

We have a policy governing counterparty credit risk with financial institutions that hold our cash and cash equivalents and we have deposit limits for each institution. In countries where we conduct treasury operations, generally the counterparties are either branches or subsidiaries of institutions that are party to the Credit Facility. These institutions generally have credit ratings equal to or better than our credit ratings. In countries where we do not conduct treasury operations, all cash and cash equivalents are held by counterparties that meet specific minimum credit standards.

At December 31, 2017, our foreign subsidiaries held approximately \$937 million of our total cash and cash equivalents of \$3.8 billion. The majority of the cash is available to us, net of any foreign withholding taxes payable upon repatriation to the United States. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

Our net debt position, which we define as total debt, including short-term debt, less cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments, at December 31, 2017 decreased \$798.2 million as compared to December 31, 2016. The decrease in net debt is due to an increase in cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments of \$773.6 million primarily arising from an increase in operating capital of \$348.5 million , an increase in principal cash sources in excess of principal cash uses of \$260.0 million and the favorable impact of foreign exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents of \$227.9 million .

The components of net debt at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	 2017	2016
Short-term debt	\$ 11.8	\$ 28.7
Long-term debt, including current portion	4,912.9	4,920.6
Total debt	 4,924.7	 4,949.3
Cash and cash equivalents and short-term investments	3,796.4	3,022.8
Net debt	\$ 1,128.3	\$ 1,926.5

Net debt is a Non-GAAP liquidity measure. This presentation, together with the comparable U.S. GAAP liquidity measures, reflects one of the key metrics used by us to assess our cash management. Non-GAAP liquidity measures should not be considered in isolation from, or as a substitute for, financial information presented in compliance with U.S. GAAP. Non-GAAP liquidity measures as reported by us may not be comparable to similarly titled amounts reported by other companies.

Debt Instruments and Related Covenants

At December 31, 2017, the total principal amount of our fixed rate senior notes was \$4.9 billion and the total notional amount of the outstanding fixed-tofloating interest rate swaps was \$1.25 billion. The interest rate swaps have the economic effect of converting our long-term debt portfolio to approximately 75% fixed rate obligations and 25% floating rate obligations. A discussion of our interest rate swaps is included in Note 6 to the consolidated financial statements.

Omnicom and its wholly owned finance subsidiary, Omnicom Capital Inc., or OCI, are co-obligors under all the senior notes. The senior notes are a joint and several liability of us and OCI and we unconditionally guarantee OCI's obligations with respect to the senior notes. OCI provides funding for our operations by incurring debt and lending the proceeds to our operating subsidiaries. OCI's assets consist of cash and cash equivalents and intercompany loans made to our operating subsidiaries and the related interest receivable. There are no restrictions on the ability of OCI or us to obtain funds from our subsidiaries through dividends, loans or advances. Our senior notes are senior unsecured obligations that rank equal in right of payment with all existing and future unsecured senior indebtedness.

The Credit Facility contains financial covenants that require us to maintain a Leverage Ratio of consolidated indebtedness to consolidated EBITDA of no more than 3 times for the most recently ended 12-month period (EBITDA is defined as earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization) and an Interest Coverage Ratio of consolidated EBITDA to interest expense of at least 5 times for the most recently ended 12-month period. At December 31, 2017, we were in compliance with these covenants as our Leverage Ratio was 2.1 times and our Interest Coverage Ratio was 10.4 times. The Credit Facility does not limit our ability to declare or pay dividends or repurchase our common stock.

At December 31, 2017, our long-term and short-term debt was rated BBB+ and A2 by S&P and Baa1 and P2 by Moody's. Our access to the commercial paper market and the cost of these borrowings are affected by our credit ratings and market conditions. Our senior notes and Credit Facility do not contain provisions that require acceleration of cash payments in the event our credit ratings are downgraded.

Credit Markets and Availability of Credit

We typically fund our day-to-day liquidity by issuing commercial paper. Additional liquidity sources include our Credit Facility or the uncommitted credit lines. At December 31, 2017, there were no outstanding commercial paper issuances or borrowings under the Credit Facility or the uncommitted credit lines.

Commercial paper activity for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was (dollars in millions):

	 2017				2015
Average amount outstanding during the year	\$ 902.3	\$	861.3	\$	964.8
Maximum amount outstanding during the year	\$ 1,769.8	\$	1,608.9	\$	1,720.7
Average days outstanding	13.0		11.2		13.2
Weighted average interest rate	1.29%		0.70%		0.46%

We expect to continue funding our day-to-day liquidity by issuing commercial paper. However, disruptions in the credit markets may lead to periods of illiquidity in the commercial paper market and higher credit spreads. To mitigate any future disruption in the credit markets and to fund our liquidity, we may borrow under the Credit Facility or access the capital markets if favorable conditions exist. We will continue to monitor closely our liquidity and conditions in the credit markets. We cannot predict with any certainty the impact on us of any future disruptions in the credit markets. In such circumstances, we may need to obtain additional financing to fund our day-to-day working capital requirements. Such additional financing may not be available on favorable terms, or at all.

Contractual Obligations and Other Commercial Commitments

In the normal course of business we enter into numerous contractual and commercial undertakings. The following tables should be read in conjunction with our consolidated financial statements.

Contractual obligations at December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

			Obligation Due							
	Total Obligation			2018		2019 - 2020		2021 - 2022		After 2022
Long-term debt:										
Principal	\$	4,900.0	\$		\$	1,500.0	\$	1,250.0	\$	2,150.0
Interest		966.2		198.8		335.4		216.0		216.0
Lease obligations		1,805.1		347.3		498.1		332.6		627.1
Contingent purchase price obligations		215.6		92.6		47.2		75.8		_
Transition tax liability on accumulated foreign earnings		102.9		8.2		16.5		16.5		61.7
Deferred tax liability - convertible debt		41.4		41.4		—		—		_
Defined benefit pension plans benefit obligation		277.0		9.7		23.1		32.9		211.3
Postemployment arrangements benefit obligation		127.7		9.3		14.0		12.6		91.8
Uncertain tax positions		173.7		24.3		44.7		65.7		39.0
	\$	8,609.6	\$	731.6	\$	2,479.0	\$	2,002.1	\$	3,396.9

Certain acquisitions include an initial payment at closing and provide for future additional contingent purchase price payments (earn-outs) that are recorded as a liability at the acquisition date fair value. Subsequent changes in the fair value of the liability are recorded in results of operations.

The Tax Act includes a transition tax on accumulated foreign earnings. After taking into consideration available foreign tax credits and other items, we recorded a net cash liability of \$102.9 million. We will elect to pay the liability over an eight-year period. See Note 10 to the consolidated financial statements for additional information.

The unfunded benefit obligation for our defined benefit pension plans and liability for our postemployment arrangements was \$ 324.4 million at December 31, 2017. In 2017, we contributed \$8.3 million to our defined benefit pension plans and paid \$ 8.8 million in benefits for our postemployment arrangements. We do not expect these payments to increase significantly in 2018.

The liability for uncertain tax positions is subject to uncertainty as to when or if the liability will be paid. We have assigned the liability to the periods presented based on our judgment as to when these liabilities will be resolved by the appropriate taxing authorities.

Commercial commitments at December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

			Commitment Expires						
	Total Commitment		2018 2019		2019 - 2020	2021 - 2022		After 2022	
Standby letters of credit	\$ 5.3	\$	2.2	\$	—	\$	2.0	\$	1.1
Guarantees	130.3		62.7		60.5		2.9		4.2
	\$ 135.6	\$	64.9	\$	60.5	\$	4.9	\$	5.3

At December 31, 2017, there were no significant off-balance sheet arrangements.

Item 7A. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk

We manage our exposure to foreign exchange and interest rate risk through various strategies, including the use of derivative financial instruments. We use forward foreign exchange contracts as economic hedges to manage the cash flow volatility arising from foreign exchange rate fluctuations. We use interest rate swaps to manage our interest expense and structure our long-term debt portfolio to achieve a mix of fixed rate and floating rate debt. We do not use derivatives for trading or speculative purposes. Using derivatives exposes us to the risk that counterparties to the derivative contracts will fail to meet their contractual obligations. We manage that risk through careful selection and ongoing evaluation of the counterparty financial institutions based on specific minimum credit standards and other factors.

We evaluate the effects of changes in foreign currency exchange rates, interest rates and other relevant market risks on our derivatives. We periodically determine the potential loss from market risk on our derivatives by performing a value-at-risk, or VaR, analysis. VaR is a statistical model that uses historical currency exchange and interest rate data to measure the potential impact on future earnings of our derivative financial instruments assuming normal market conditions. The VaR model is not intended to represent actual losses but is used as a risk estimation and management tool. Based on the results of the model, we estimate with 95% confidence a maximum one-day change in the net fair value of our derivative financial instruments at December 31, 2017 was not significant.

Foreign Exchange Risk

Our international operations represent approximately 46% of our revenue. Changes in the value of foreign currencies against the U.S. Dollar affect our results of operations and financial position. For the most part, because the revenue and expense of our foreign operations are both denominated in the same local currency, the economic impact on operating margin is minimized. The effects of currency exchange transactions on our results of operations are discussed in Note 2 to the consolidated financial statements.

While our major international markets include the Euro Zone, the United Kingdom, Australia, Brazil, Canada, China and Japan, our agencies transact business in more than 50 different currencies. As an integral part of our global treasury operations, we centralize our cash and use multicurrency pools to manage the foreign exchange risk that arises from imbalances between subsidiaries and their respective treasury centers from which they borrow or invest funds. However, in certain circumstances, subsidiaries borrowing or investing with a treasury center operating in a different currency creates foreign exchange exposure. To manage that risk, we had outstanding forward foreign exchange contracts with an aggregate notional amount of \$92.8 million and \$99.0 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively. Additionally, there are circumstances where revenue and expense transactions are not denominated in the same currency. In these instances, amounts are either promptly settled or hedged with forward foreign exchange contracts. To manage that risk, we had outstanding forward foreign exchange contracts with an aggregate notional amount of \$136.3 million and \$94.0 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively. The net fair value of the forward foreign contracts at December 31, 2017 and 2016 \$0.9 million and a current liability of \$1.1 million , respectively.

Foreign currency derivatives are designated as economic hedges; therefore, any gain or loss in fair value incurred on those instruments is generally offset by decreases or increases in the fair value of the underlying exposures. By using these financial instruments, we reduced financial risk of adverse foreign exchange changes by foregoing any gain which might have occurred if the markets moved favorably. The terms of our forward foreign exchange contracts are generally less than 90 days.

Interest Rate Risk

We use interest rate swaps to manage our interest cost and structure our long-term debt portfolio to achieve a mix of fixed rate and floating rate debt. Based on market conditions, we may terminate the swaps to reduce our exposure to rising interest rates or to monetize any gain and lock in a reduction in interest expense over the term of the underlying debt. At December 31, 2017, the total notional amount of the outstanding fixed-to-floating interest rate swaps was \$1.25 billion. The interest rate swaps have the economic effect of converting our long-term debt portfolio to approximately 75% fixed rate obligations and 25% floating rate obligations. A discussion of our interest rate swaps is included in Note 6 to the consolidated financial statements.

Credit Risk

We provide advertising, marketing and corporate communications services to several thousand clients that operate in nearly every sector of the global economy and we grant credit to qualified clients in the normal course of business. Due to the diversified nature of our client base, we do not believe that we are exposed to a concentration of credit risk as our largest client represented 3.0% of revenue in 2017. However, during periods of economic downturn, the credit profiles of our clients could change.

In the normal course of business, our agencies enter into contractual commitments with media providers and production companies on behalf of our clients at levels that can substantially exceed the revenue from our services. These commitments are included in accounts payable when the services are delivered by the media providers or production companies. If permitted by local law and the client agreement, many of our agencies purchase media and production services for our clients as an agent for a disclosed principal. In addition, while operating practices vary by country, media type and media vendor, in the United States and certain foreign markets, many of our agencies' contracts with media and production providers specify that our agencies are not liable to the media and production providers under the theory of sequential liability until and to the extent we have been paid by our client for the media or production services.

Where purchases of media and production services are made by our agencies as a principal or are not subject to the theory of sequential liability, the risk of a material loss as a result of payment default by our clients could increase significantly and such a loss could have a material adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial position.

In addition, our methods of managing the risk of payment default, including obtaining credit insurance, requiring payment in advance, mitigating the potential loss in the marketplace or negotiating with media providers, may be less available or unavailable during a severe economic downturn.

Item 8. Financial Statements and Supplementary Data

See Item 15, "Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules."

Item 9. Changes in and Disagreements With Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure

None.

Item 9A. Controls and Procedures

We maintain disclosure controls and procedures designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed in reports we file with the SEC is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within applicable time periods. Disclosure controls and procedures include, without limitation, controls and procedures designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed by us in the reports we file or submit under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act, is accumulated and communicated to management, including our Chief Executive Officer, or CEO, and Chief Financial Officer, or CFO, as appropriate to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure. Management, including our CEO and CFO, conducted an evaluation of the effectiveness of our disclosure controls and procedures as of December 31, 2017. Based on that evaluation, our CEO and CFO concluded that, as of December 31, 2017, our disclosure controls and procedures are effective to ensure that decisions can be made timely with respect to required disclosures, as well as ensuring that the recording, processing, summarization and reporting of information required to be included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2017 are appropriate.

Our management is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial reporting, as such term is defined in Exchange Act Rule 13a-15(f). Management, with the participation of our CEO, CFO and our agencies, conducted an evaluation of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting based on the framework in *Internal Control – Integrated Framework (2013)* issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission. Based on that evaluation, our CEO and CFO concluded that our internal control over financial reporting was effective as of December 31, 2017. There have not been any changes in our internal control over financial reporting during our most recent fiscal quarter that have materially affected or are reasonably likely to materially affect our internal control over financial reporting.

KPMG LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm that audited our consolidated financial statements included in this Annual Report on Form 10-K, has issued an attestation report on Omnicom's internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2017, dated February 15, 2018, which is included on page F-2 of this 2017 10-K.

Item 9B. Other Information

None.



PART III

Item 10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance

The information regarding Executive Officers of the Registrant is included in Part I, Item 1, "Business." Additional information called for by this Item, to the extent not included in this document, is incorporated herein by reference to the information to be included under the captions "Item 1 - Election of Directors," "Stock Ownership Information - Section 16(a) Beneficial Ownership Reporting Compliance" and "Additional Information - Shareholder Proposals and Director Nominations For The 2019 Annual Meeting" in our definitive proxy statement, or Proxy Statement, which is expected to be filed with the SEC within 120 days of the fiscal year ended December 31, 2017.

Item 11. Executive Compensation

The information called for by this Item is incorporated herein by reference to the information to be included under the captions "Executive Compensation," "Item 1 - Election of Directors - Directors' Compensation For Fiscal 2017" and "Item 1 - Election of Directors - Board Processes - Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation" in our Proxy Statement.

Item 12. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters

The information called for by this Item is incorporated herein by reference to the information to be included under the captions "Stock Ownership Information - Beneficial Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management" and "Stock Ownership Information - Equity Compensation Plans" in our Proxy Statement.

Item 13. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence

The information called for by this Item is incorporated herein by reference to the information to be included under the captions "Additional Information -Transactions with Related Persons" and "Item 1 - Election of Directors - Omnicom Board of Directors" in our Proxy Statement.

Item 14. Principal Accounting Fees and Services

The information called for by this Item is incorporated herein by reference to the information to be included under the caption "Item 3 - Ratification of the Appointment of Independent Auditors - Fees Paid to Independent Auditors" in our Proxy Statement.

PART IV

Page

Item 15. Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules

(a)(1) Financial Statements:

	Management Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting	F-1
	Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
	Consolidated Balance Sheets at December 31, 2017 and 2016	F-4
	Consolidated Statements of Income for the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017	F-5
	Consolidated Statements of Comprehensive Income for the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017	F-6
	Consolidated Statements of Equity for the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017	F-7
	Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017	F-8
	Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements	F-9
	Selected Quarterly Financial Data (Unaudited)	F-33
(a)(2)	Financial Statement Schedules:	
	Schedule II - Valuation and Qualifying Accounts for the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017	S-1
	All shows the dulation of the second data and the second states and the second	

All other schedules are omitted because they are not applicable.



(a)(3)	Exhibits:
Exhibit <u>Number</u>	Description
3(i)	Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Omnicom Group Inc. (Exhibit 3.1 to our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q (File No. 1-10551) for the quarter ended September 30, 2011 and incorporated herein by reference).
3(ii)	By-laws of Omnicom Group Inc., as amended and restated on March 14, 2016 (Exhibit 3.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated March 15, 2016 and incorporated herein by reference).
4.1	Indenture, dated as of July 1, 2009, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc., Omnicom Finance Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee ("2009 Base Indenture") (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated July 1, 2009 ("July 1, 2009 8-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
4.2	First Supplemental Indenture to the 2009 Base Indenture, dated as of July 1, 2009, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc., Omnicom Finance Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with our issuance of \$500 million 6.25% Senior Notes due 2019 (Exhibit 4.2 to the July 1, 2009 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.3	Second Supplemental Indenture to the 2009 Base Indenture, dated as of August 5, 2010, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc., Omnicom Finance Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with our issuance of \$1 billion 4.45% Senior Notes due 2020 (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated August 5, 2010 ("August 5, 2010 8-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
4.4	Third Supplemental Indenture to the 2009 Base Indenture, dated as of April 23, 2012, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc., Omnicom Finance Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with our issuance of \$750 million 3.625% Senior Notes due 2022 (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated April 23, 2012 and incorporated herein by reference).
4.5	Fourth Supplemental Indenture to the 2009 Base Indenture, dated as of July 20, 2012, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, (Exhibit 4.4 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated July 20, 2012 and incorporated herein by reference).
4.6	Fifth Supplemental Indenture to the 2009 Base Indenture, dated as of August 9, 2012, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with our issuance of \$500 million 3.625% Senior Notes due 2022 (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated August 9, 2012 ("August 9, 2012 8-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
4.7	Form of 6.25% Notes due 2019 (Exhibit 4.3 to the July 1, 2009 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.8	Form of 4.45% Notes due 2020 (Exhibit 4.2 to the August 5, 2010 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.9	Form of 3.625% Notes due 2022 (Exhibit 4.2 to the August 9, 2012 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.10	Base Indenture, dated as of October 29, 2014, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee ("2014 Base Indenture"), (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated October 29, 2014 ("October 29, 2014 8-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
4.11	First Supplemental Indenture to the 2014 Base Indenture, dated as of October 29, 2014, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with our issuance of \$750 million 3.65% Senior Notes due 2024 (Exhibit 4.2 to the October 29, 2014 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.12	Form of 3.65% Notes due 2024 (included in Exhibit 4.2 to the October 29, 2014 8-K and incorporated herein by reference).
4.13	Second Supplemental Indenture to the 2014 Base Indenture, dated as of April 6, 2016, among Omnicom Group Inc., Omnicom Capital Inc. and Deutsche Bank Trust Company Americas, as trustee, in connection with the issuance of \$1.4 billion 3.60% Senior Notes due 2026 (Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated April 6, 2016 and incorporated herein by reference).
4.14	Form of 3.60% Notes due 2026 (included in Exhibit 4.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated April 6, 2016 and incorporated herein by reference).
	31

- 10.1 Amended and Restated Five Year Credit Agreement, dated as of July 31, 2014, by and among Omnicom Capital Inc., Omnicom Finance plc, Omnicom Group Inc., the banks, financial institutions and other institutional lenders and initial issuing banks listed on the signature pages thereof, Citigroup Global Markets Inc., J.P. Morgan Securities LLC, HSBC Securities (USA) Inc. and Wells Fargo Securities, LLC as lead arrangers and book managers, JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., HSBC Securities (USA) Inc. and Wells Fargo Bank, National Association, as syndication agents, BNP Paribas and U.S. Bank National Association, as documentation agents, and Citibank, N.A., as administrative agent for the lenders (Exhibit 10.1 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) filed on August 1, 2014 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.2 Director Equity Plan for Non-employee Directors (Appendix B to our Proxy Statement (File No. 1-10551) filed on April 23, 2004 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.3 <u>Standard form of our Executive Salary Continuation Plan Agreement (Exhibit 10.5 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 2012 and incorporated herein by reference).</u>
- 10.4 Standard form of the Director Indemnification Agreement (Exhibit 10.25 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 1989 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.5 Senior Management Incentive Plan as amended and restated on December 4, 2008 (Exhibit 10.9 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 2008 ("2008 10-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.6 Omnicom Group Inc. SERCR Plan (Exhibit 10.10 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 2011 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.7 Form of Award Agreement under the Omnicom Group Inc. SERCR Plan (Exhibit 10.2 to our Current Report on Form 8-K (File No. 1-10551) dated December 13, 2006 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.8 Omnicom Group Inc. Amended and Restated 2007 Incentive Award Plan (Appendix A to our Proxy Statement (File No. 1-10551) filed on April 15, 2010 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.9 Form of Indemnification Agreement (Exhibit 10.1 to our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q (File No. 1-10551) for the quarter ended June 30, 2007 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.10 Restricted Stock Unit Deferred Compensation Plan (Exhibit 10.16 to the 2008 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.11 Restricted Stock Deferred Compensation Plan (Exhibit 10.17 to the 2008 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.12 Amendment No. 1 to the Restricted Stock Deferred Compensation Plan (Exhibit 10.18 to the 2008 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.13 Amendment No. 2 to the Restricted Stock Deferred Compensation Plan (Exhibit 10.19 to the 2008 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.14 Form of Grant Notice and Option Agreement (Exhibit 10.20 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 2010 ("2010 10-K") and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.15 Form of Grant Notice and Restricted Stock Agreement (Exhibit 10.21 to 2010 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.16 Form of Grant Notice and Restricted Stock Unit Agreement (Exhibit 10.22 to 2010 10-K and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.17 Form of Grant Notice and Performance Restricted Stock Unit Agreement (Exhibit 10.1 to our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q (File No. 1-10551) for the quarter ended June 30, 2011 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.18 Omnicom Group Inc. 2013 Incentive Award Plan (Appendix A to our Proxy Statement (File No. 1-10551) filed on April 11, 2013 and incorporated herein by reference).
- 10.19 Director Compensation and Deferred Stock Program (Exhibit 10.19 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K (File No. 1-10551) for the year ended December 31, 2016 and incorporated herein by reference).



- 12 <u>Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges.</u>
- 21 <u>Subsidiaries of the Registrant.</u>
- 23 Consent of KPMG LLP.
- 31.1 Certification of Chief Executive Officer and President required by Rule 13a-14(a) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended.
- 31.2 Certification of Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer required by Rule 13a-14(a) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended.
- 32 Certification of the Chief Executive Officer and President and the Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer required by Rule 13a-14(b) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, and 18 U.S.C. Section 1350.
- 101 Interactive Data Files.

Item 16. Form 10-K Summary

None.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

	O MNICOM G ROUP I	NC.
February 15, 2018	BY: /s/ P hilip J. A ngelasti	RO
	Philip J. Angelastro Executive Vice President and Chief F	inancial Officer
Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange the capacities and on the dates indicated.	e Act of 1934, this report has been signed below by the following persons on beha	lf of the registrant and in
Signature	Title	Date
/s/ B ruce C rawford Bruce Crawford	Chairman and Director	February 15, 2018
	Chief Executive Officer and President and Director (Principal Executive	
/s/ J ohn D. W ren	Officer)	February 15, 2018
John D. Wren		
/s/ P hilip J. A ngelastro	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer (Principal Financial Officer)	February 15, 2018
Philip J. Angelastro		
/s/ A ndrew L . C astellaneta	Senior Vice President, Chief Accounting Officer (Principal Accounting Officer)	February 15, 2018
Andrew L. Castellaneta		
/s/ A lan R. B atkin	Director	February 15, 2018
Alan R. Batkin		
/ <i>s</i> / M ary C. C hoksi	Director	February 15, 2018
Mary C. Choksi		
/s/ R obert C harles C lark	Director	February 15, 2018
Robert Charles Clark		
/s/ L Eonard S. C Oleman, jr.	Director	February 15, 2018
Leonard S. Coleman, Jr.		1001uury 10, 2010
/s/ S usan S. D enison	Director	February 15, 2018
Susan S. Denison		rebluary 15, 2018
		E 1 15 2010
/s/ D EBORAH J. K ISSIRE Deborah J. Kissire	Director	February 15, 2018
Debol all 5. Kissile		
/s/ G RACIA C. M ARTORE	Director	February 15, 2018
Gracia C. Martore		
/s/ J ohn R. M urphy	Director	February 15, 2018
John R. Murphy		
/s/ J ohn R. P urcell	Director	February 15, 2018
John R. Purcell		
/s/ L inda J ohnson R ice	Director	February 15, 2018
Linda Johnson Rice		
/s/ V alerie M . W illiams	Director	February 15, 2018
Valerie M. Williams		

MANAGEMENT REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING

Management is responsible for the preparation of the consolidated financial statements and related information of Omnicom Group Inc. ("Omnicom"). Management uses its best judgment to ensure that the consolidated financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, Omnicom's consolidated financial position and results of operations in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles in the United States.

The financial statements have been audited by an independent registered public accounting firm in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board. Their report expresses the independent accountant's judgment as to the fairness of management's reported financial position, results of operations and cash flows. This judgment is based on the procedures described in the fourth and fifth paragraphs of their report.

Omnicom management is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial reporting, as such term is defined in Securities Exchange Act Rule 13a-15(f). Management, with the participation of our Chief Executive Officer, or CEO, Chief Financial Officer, or CFO, and our agencies, conducted an evaluation of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting based on the framework in *Internal Control - Integrated Framework (2013)* issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission. Based on that evaluation, our CEO and CFO concluded that our internal control over financial reporting was effective as of December 31, 2017. There have not been any changes in our internal control over financial reporting during our fourth fiscal quarter that have materially affected or are reasonably likely to affect our internal control over financial reporting.

KPMG LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm that audited our consolidated financial statements included in this Annual Report on Form 10-K, has issued an attestation report on Omnicom's internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2017, dated February 15, 2018.

The Board of Directors of Omnicom has an Audit Committee comprised of six independent directors. The Audit Committee meets periodically with financial management, Internal Audit and the independent auditors to review accounting, control, audit and financial reporting matters.



REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

The Shareholders and Board of Directors of Omnicom Group Inc.:

Opinions on the Consolidated Financial Statements and Internal Control over Financial Reporting

We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheets of Omnicom Group Inc. and subsidiaries (the "Company") as of December 31, 2017 and 2016, the related consolidated statements of income, comprehensive income, equity, and cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2017, and the related notes and financial statement schedule II (collectively, the "consolidated financial statements"). We also have audited the Company's internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2017, based on criteria established in *Internal Control - Integrated Framework (2013)* issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission.

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Omnicom Group Inc. and subsidiaries as of December 31, 2017 and 2016, and the results of its operations and its cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2017, in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles. Also in our opinion, the Company maintained, in all material respects, effective internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2017, based on criteria established in *Internal Control - Integrated Framework (2013)* issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission.

Basis for Opinions

The Company's management is responsible for these consolidated financial statements, for maintaining effective internal control over financial reporting, and for its assessment of the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting included in the accompanying Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the Company's consolidated financial statements and an opinion on the Company's internal control over financial reporting based on our audits. We are a public accounting firm registered with the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States) ("PCAOB") and are required to be independent with respect to the Company in accordance with the U.S. federal securities laws and the applicable rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission and the PCAOB.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the PCAOB. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the consolidated financial statements are free of material misstatement, whether due to error or fraud, and whether effective internal control over financial reporting was maintained in all material respects.

Our audits of the consolidated financial statements included performing procedures to assess the risks of material misstatement of the consolidated financial statements, whether due to error or fraud, and performing procedures that respond to those risks. Such procedures included examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the amounts and disclosures in the consolidated financial statements. Our audits also included evaluating the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the presentation of the consolidated financial statements. Our audit of internal control over financial reporting included obtaining an understanding of internal control over financial reporting, assessing the risk that a material weakness exists, and testing and evaluating the design and operating effectiveness of internal control based on the assessed risk. Our audits also included performing such other procedures as we considered necessary in the circumstances. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinions.

Definition and Limitations of Internal Control over Financial Reporting

A company's internal control over financial reporting is a process designed to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles. A company's internal control over financial reporting includes those policies and procedures that (1) pertain to the maintenance of records that, in reasonable detail, accurately and fairly reflect the transactions and dispositions of the assets of the company; (2) provide reasonable assurance that transactions are recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, and that receipts and expenditures of the company are being made only in accordance with authorizations of management and directors of the company; and (3) provide reasonable assurance regarding prevention or timely detection of unauthorized acquisition, use, or disposition of the company's assets that could have a material effect on the financial statements.



Because of its inherent limitations, internal control over financial reporting may not prevent or detect misstatements. Also, projections of any evaluation of effectiveness to future periods are subject to the risk that controls may become inadequate because of changes in conditions, or that the degree of compliance with the policies or procedures may deteriorate.

/s/ KPMG LLP

We have served as the Company's auditor since 2002.

New York, New York February 15, 2018

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS (In millions, except per share amounts)

	December 3			31,	
		2017		2016	
ASSETS					
Current Assets:					
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	3,796.0	\$	3,002.2	
Short-term investments, at cost		0.4		20.6	
Accounts receivable, net of allowance for doubtful accounts of \$32.1 and \$24.9		8,083.8		7,510.8	
Work in process		1,110.6		1,125.4	
Other current assets		1,125.2		1,063.0	
Total Current Assets		14,116.0		12,722.0	
Property and Equipment at cost, less accumulated depreciation of \$1,279.2 and \$1,233.4		690.9		674.8	
Equity Method Investments		120.3		120.4	
Goodwill		9,337.5		8,976.1	
Intangible Assets, net of accumulated amortization of \$879.9 and \$777.6		368.4		427.4	
Other Assets		298.1		244.7	
TOTAL ASSETS	\$	24,931.2	\$	23,165.4	
LIABILITIES AND EQUITY					
Current Liabilities:					
Accounts payable	\$	11,574.6	\$	10,476.7	
Customer advances		1,266.7		1,186.6	
Current portion of debt		_		0.1	
Short-term debt		11.8		28.7	
Taxes payable		330.0		349.6	
Other current liabilities		1,925.8		1,969.2	
Total Current Liabilities		15,108.9		14,010.9	
Long-Term Debt		4,912.9		4,920.5	
Long-Term Liabilities		1,091.2		892.3	
Deferred Tax Liabilities		483.6		480.5	
Commitments and Contingent Liabilities (Note 16)					
Temporary Equity - Redeemable Noncontrolling Interests		182.4		201.6	
Equity:					
Shareholders' Equity:					
Preferred stock, \$1.00 par value, 7.5 million shares authorized, none issued		_			
Common stock, \$0.15 par value, 1.0 billion shares authorized, 297.2 million shares issued, 230.1 million and 234.7 million shares outstanding		44.6		44.6	
Additional paid-in capital		828.3		798.3	
Retained earnings		6,210.6		5,677.2	
Accumulated other comprehensive income (loss)		(963.0)		(1,356.0)	
Treasury stock, at cost, 67.1 million and 62.5 million shares		(3,505.4)		(3,002.1)	
Total Shareholders' Equity		2,615.1		2,162.0	
Noncontrolling interests		537.1		497.6	
Total Equity		3,152.2		2,659.6	
	\$	24,931.2	\$	23,165.4	

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF INCOME (In millions, except per share amounts)

	Years Ended December 31,					,
		2017	2016			2015
Revenue	\$	15,273.6	\$	15,416.9	\$	15,134.4
Operating Expenses:						
Salary and service costs		11,249.7		11,440.6		11,248.7
Occupancy and other costs		1,232.1		1,230.6		1,242.7
Cost of services		12,481.8		12,671.2		12,491.4
Selling, general and administrative expenses		450.0		443.9		431.8
Depreciation and amortization		282.1		292.9		291.1
		13,213.9		13,408.0		13,214.3
Operating Profit		2,059.7		2,008.9		1,920.1
Interest Expense		224.5		209.7		181.1
Interest Income		49.7		42.6		39.6
Income Before Income Taxes and Income From Equity Method Investments		1,884.9		1,841.8		1,778.6
Income Tax Expense		696.2		600.5		583.6
Income From Equity Method Investments		3.5		5.4		8.4
Net Income		1,192.2		1,246.7		1,203.4
Net Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests		103.8		98.1		109.5
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$	1,088.4	\$	1,148.6	\$	1,093.9
Net Income Per Share - Omnicom Group Inc.:						
Basic	\$	4.68	\$	4.80	\$	4.43
Diluted	\$	4.65	\$	4.78	\$	4.41
Dividends Declared Per Common Share	\$	2.25	\$	2.15	\$	2.00

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF COMPREHENSIVE INCOME (In millions)

	Years Ended December 31,					
		2017	2016			2015
Net Income	\$	1,192.2	\$	1,246.7	\$	1,203.4
Other Comprehensive Income (Loss):						
Cash flow hedge:						
Loss for the period				(48.9)		(5.6)
Amortization of loss included in interest expense		5.3		4.0		—
Income tax effect		(2.1)		18.7		2.3
		3.2		(26.2)		(3.3)
Defined benefit pension plans and postemployment arrangements:						
Unrecognized actuarial losses and prior service cost for the period		(12.2)		(18.3)		(7.8)
Amortization of prior service cost and actuarial losses included in periodic benefit expense		16.1		14.0		14.8
Income tax effect		(1.7)		1.6		(2.8)
		2.2		(2.7)		4.2
Available-for-sale securities:						
Unrealized gain for the period		0.8		0.2		0.4
Income tax effect		(0.3)		(0.1)		(0.1)
		0.5		0.1		0.3
Foreign currency translation adjustment		412.7		(319.4)		(427.2)
Other Comprehensive Income (Loss)		418.6		(348.2)		(426.0)
Comprehensive Income		1,610.8		898.5		777.4
Comprehensive Income Attributed To Noncontrolling Interests		1,010.8		90.5		80.7
	¢		¢	808.0	\$	696.7
Comprehensive Income - Omnicom Group Inc.	э	1,481.4	\$	808.0	Ф	090./

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF EQUITY Three Years Ended December 31, 2017

(In millions, except per share amounts)

				Omnicom	Group Inc.				
	Commo	on Stock	Additional		Accumulated Other				
	Shares	Par Value	Paid-in Capital	Retained Earnings	Comprehensive Income (Loss)	Treasury Stock	Shareholders' Equity	Noncontrolling Interests	Total Equity
Balance as of December 31, 2014	397.2	\$ 59.6	\$ 818.6	\$ 9,576.9	\$ (618.2)	\$ (6,986.9)	\$ 2,850.0	\$ 471.3	\$ 3,321.3
Net income				1,093.9			1,093.9	109.5	1,203.4
Other comprehensive income (loss)					(397.2)		(397.2)	(28.8)	(426.0)
Dividends to noncontrolling interests								(129.4)	(129.4)
Acquisition of noncontrolling interests			(38.8)				(38.8)	(24.2)	(63.0)
Increase in noncontrolling interests from business combinations								38.6	38.6
Change in temporary equity			11.9				11.9		11.9
Common stock dividends declared (\$2.00 per share)				(492.6)			(492.6)		(492.6)
Share-based compensation			99.4				99.4		99.4
Stock issued, share-based compensation			(31.2)			84.5	53.3		53.3
Common stock repurchased						(727.5)	(727.5)		(727.5)
Balance as of December 31, 2015	397.2	59.6	859.9	10,178.2	(1,015.4)	(7,629.9)	2,452.4	437.0	2,889.4
Net income				1,148.6			1,148.6	98.1	1,246.7
Other comprehensive income (loss)					(340.6)		(340.6)	(7.6)	(348.2)
Dividends to noncontrolling interests								(87.2)	(87.2)
Acquisition of noncontrolling interests Increase in noncontrolling interests from			(87.7)				(87.7)	(16.0)	(103.7)
business combinations								73.3	73.3
Change in temporary equity			(33.0)				(33.0)		(33.0)
Common stock dividends declared (\$2.15 per share)				(513.9)			(513.9)		(513.9)
Share-based compensation			93.4				93.4		93.4
Stock issued, share-based compensation			(34.3)			79.3	45.0		45.0
Common stock repurchased						(602.2)	(602.2)		(602.2)
Treasury stock retired	(100.0)	(15.0)		(5,135.7)		5,150.7	_		—
Balance as of December 31, 2016	297.2	44.6	798.3	5,677.2	(1,356.0)	(3,002.1)	2,162.0	497.6	2,659.6
Cumulative effect of accounting changes			4.5	(31.6)			(27.1)	_	(27.1)
Net income				1,088.4			1,088.4	103.8	1,192.2
Other comprehensive income (loss)					393.0		393.0	25.6	418.6
Dividends to noncontrolling interests								(101.7)	(101.7)
Acquisition of noncontrolling interests			(25.7)				(25.7)	(8.2)	(33.9)
Increase in noncontrolling interests from business combinations								20.0	20.0
Change in temporary equity			27.1				27.1		27.1
Common stock dividends declared (\$2.25 per share)				(523.4)			(523.4)		(523.4)
Share-based compensation			80.2				80.2		80.2
Stock issued, share-based compensation			(56.1)			65.1	9.0		9.0
Common stock repurchased						(568.4)	(568.4)		(568.4)
Balance as of December 31, 2017	297.2	\$ 44.6	\$ 828.3	\$ 6,210.6	\$ (963.0)	\$ (3,505.4)	\$ 2,615.1	\$ 537.1	\$ 3,152.2

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS (In millions)

	Years Ended December 3					,		
		2017		2016		2015		
Net income	\$	1,192.2	\$	1,246.7	\$	1,203.4		
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided by operating activities:								
Depreciation		168.3		177.7		181.8		
Amortization of intangible assets		113.8		115.2		109.3		
Amortization of deferred gain on interest rate swaps		(12.9)		(15.4)		(9.2)		
Share-based compensation		80.2		93.4		99.4		
Impact of Tax Act		106.3		_		—		
Other, net		27.5		32.0		55.3		
Increase in operating capital		348.5		302.8		559.5		
Net Cash Provided By Operating Activities		2,023.9		1,952.4		2,199.5		
Cash Flows from Investing Activities:								
Capital expenditures		(156.0)		(165.5)		(202.7)		
Acquisition of businesses and interests in affiliates, net of cash acquired		(26.3)		(308.8)		(60.3)		
Sale (purchase) of investments, net		66.9		(7.3)		(0.5)		
Net Cash Used In Investing Activities		(115.4)		(481.6)		(263.5)		
Cash Flows from Financing Activities:								
Change in short-term debt		(18.1)		(1.2)		(1.1)		
Proceeds from borrowings				1,389.6				
Repayment of debt				(1,000.0)				
Dividends paid to common shareholders		(515.2)		(505.4)		(496.7)		
Repurchases of common stock		(568.4)		(602.2)		(727.5)		
Proceeds from stock plans		10.7		26.8		20.1		
Acquisition of additional noncontrolling interests		(17.0)		(72.7)		(33.5)		
Dividends paid to noncontrolling interest shareholders		(101.7)		(87.2)		(129.4)		
Payment of contingent purchase price obligations		(108.4)		(110.5)		(55.3)		
Other, net		(24.5)		(35.5)		(32.9)		
Net Cash Used In Financing Activities		(1,342.6)		(998.3)		(1,456.3)		
Effect of foreign exchange rate changes on cash and cash equivalents		227.9		(75.5)		(262.6)		
Net Increase in Cash and Cash Equivalents		793.8		397.0		217.1		
Cash and Cash Equivalents at the Beginning of Year		3,002.2		2,605.2		2,388.1		
Cash and Cash Equivalents at the End of Year	\$	3,796.0	\$	3,002.2	\$	2,605.2		

1. Presentation of Financial Statements

The terms "Omnicom," "the Company," "we," "our" and "us" each refer to Omnicom Group Inc. and its subsidiaries, unless the context indicates otherwise. The accompanying consolidated financial statements were prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles in the United States, or U.S. GAAP or GAAP. All intercompany balances and transactions have been eliminated.

We prepare our financial statements in conformity with U.S. GAAP and are required to make estimates and assumptions that affect the amounts reported in the consolidated financial statements and accompanying notes. Actual results could differ from those estimates and assumptions.

Accounting Changes

On January 1, 2017, we adopted FASB ASU 2016-09, *Compensation - Stock Compensation: Improvements to Employee Share-Based Payment Accounting*, or ASU 2016-09, which requires that beginning in 2017 excess tax benefits and deficiencies related to share-based compensation be recorded in results of operations upon vesting of restricted stock awards or exercise of stock options. Excess tax benefits and deficiencies represent the difference between the actual compensation deduction for tax purposes, which is calculated as the difference between the grant date price of the award and the price of our common stock on the vesting or exercise date, and compensation expense recognized for financial reporting purposes. In prior years, excess tax benefits and deficiencies were recorded in additional paid-in capital. In 2017 we recognized an excess tax benefit of \$20.8 million.

ASU 2016-09 requires that cash flows related to the excess tax benefits or deficiencies be classified in operating activities. Accordingly, we retrospectively adjusted the statement of cash flows for 2016 and 2015 to conform to the current year presentation, resulting in an increase in net cash provided by operating activities and a corresponding decrease in net cash used in financing activities of \$21.2 million and \$27.2 million , respectively. Further, ASU 2016-09 permits a policy election to either continue to estimate the number of awards that will be forfeited or to account for forfeitures as they occur. We elected to account for forfeitures as they occur. Accordingly, we recorded a cumulative catch-up adjustment to increase additional paid-in capital and reduce opening retained earnings by \$4.5 million reflecting the estimate of unvested awards at December 31, 2016 that were not expected to vest.

On January 1, 2017, we adopted FASB ASU 2016-16, *Income Taxes: Intra-Entity Transfers of Assets Other than Inventory*, or ASU 2016-16, which requires that the income tax effects of intra-entity transfers of assets other than inventory are recognized when the transfer occurs. We adopted ASU 2016-16 using the modified retrospective method and recorded a cumulative catch-up adjustment to reduce opening retained earnings by \$27.1 million reflecting the elimination of the deferred tax asset related to intercompany asset transfers.

On December 31, 2017, we adopted FASB ASU 2017-12, *Derivatives and Hedging*, or ASU 2017-12, which amended the hedge accounting and recognition and presentation requirements. The adoption of ASU 2017-12 did not have any impact on our existing hedges, financial position or results of operations.

2. Significant Accounting Policies

Revenue Recognition. We recognize revenue in accordance with FASB Accounting Standards Codification, or FASB ASC, Topic 605, *Revenue Recognition*, and applicable SEC Staff Accounting Bulletins. Our principal source of revenue is derived from fees for services on a rate per hour or per project basis. Revenue is realized when the service is performed in accordance with the client arrangement and upon the completion of the earnings process. Our primary client arrangements include: fixed fee contracts where revenue is recognized based on the level of effort completed to date, retainer agreements where revenue is recognizing revenue, persuasive evidence of an arrangement must exist, the sales price must be fixed or determinable, delivery, performance and acceptance must be in accordance with the client arrangement and collection must be reasonably assured. These principles are the foundation of our revenue recognition policy and apply to all client arrangements in each of our service disciplines: advertising, customer relationship management, public relations and healthcare. Because the services that we provide across each of our disciplines are similar and delivered to clients in similar ways, all of the key elements of our revenue recognition policy apply to client arrangements in each of our disciplines. Revenue is recorded net of sales, use and value added taxes.



In the majority of our businesses, we act as an agent and record revenue equal to the net amount retained when the fee or commission is earned. Although, in certain markets, we may bear credit risk with respect to these activities, the arrangements with our clients are such that we act as an agent on their behalf. In these cases, costs incurred with third-party suppliers are excluded from our revenue. In certain arrangements, we act as principal and we contract directly with third-party suppliers and media providers and production companies and we are the primary obligor. In these circumstances, revenue is recorded at the gross amount billed since revenue has been earned for the sale of goods or services.

Some of our client arrangements include performance incentive provisions designed to link a portion of our revenue to our performance relative to quantitative and qualitative goals. We recognize performance incentives in revenue when the specific quantitative goals are achieved, or when our performance against qualitative goals is determined by the client. We may receive rebates or credits from certain vendors based on transactions entered into on behalf of clients. These rebates or credits are remitted to the clients in accordance with contractual requirements or in certain international markets may be retained by us based on the terms of the client contract or local law. Amounts passed on to clients are recorded as a liability and amounts retained by us are recorded as revenue when earned.

See Note 20 for a discussion of the adoption of ASU 2014-09, Revenue from Contracts with Customers ASC Topic 606.

Operating Expenses. Operating expenses are comprised of cost of services, selling, general and administrative, or SG&A, expenses and depreciation and amortization. We measure cost of services in two distinct categories: salary and service costs and occupancy and other costs. As a service business, salary and service costs make up the vast majority of our operating expenses and substantially all these costs comprise the essential components directly linked to the delivery of our services. Salary and service costs include employee compensation and benefits, freelance labor and direct service costs, which include third-party supplier costs and client-related travel costs. Occupancy and other costs consist of the indirect costs related to the delivery of our services, including office rent and other occupancy costs, equipment rent, technology costs, general office expenses and other costs of our corporate and executive offices, which includes group-wide finance and accounting, treasury, legal and governance, human resource oversight and similar costs.

Cash and Cash Equivalents. Cash equivalents consist of highly liquid interest-bearing time deposits with original maturities of three months or less. Due to the short-term nature of these investments, carrying value approximates fair value. We have a policy governing counterparty credit risk for financial institutions that hold our cash and cash equivalents and we have deposit limits for each institution.

Short-Term Investments. Short-term investments consist of interest-bearing time deposits with maturities of less than twelve months. Short-term investments are carried at cost, which approximates fair value.

Work in Process. Work in process includes costs incurred on behalf of clients in providing advertising and marketing services, including media and production costs, and fees that have not yet been billed. Media and production costs are billed during the production process and fees are normally billed within the next 30 days or when the services are performed.

Property and Equipment. Property and equipment are carried at cost and are depreciated over the estimated useful lives of the assets using the straight-line method. The estimated useful lives range from seven to ten years for furniture and three to five years for equipment. Leasehold improvements are amortized on a straight-line basis over the shorter of the related lease term or the estimated useful life of the asset. Property under capital lease is depreciated on a straight-line basis over the lease term.

Equity Method Investments. Investments in companies where we exercise significant influence over the operating and financial policies of the investee and own less than 50% of the equity are accounted for using the equity method. Our proportionate share of the net income or loss of equity method investments is included in results of operations and any dividends received reduce the carrying value of the investment. The excess of the cost of our investment over our proportionate share of the fair value of the net assets of the investee at the acquisition date is recognized as goodwill and included in the carrying amount of the investment. Goodwill in the equity method investments is not amortized. Gains and losses from changes in our ownership interests are recorded in results of operations until control is achieved. Where a change in our ownership interest results in obtaining control, the existing carrying value of the investment is remeasured to the acquisition date fair value and any gain or loss is recognized in results of operations.

Cost Method Investments. Investments in companies where we do not exercise significant influence over the operating and financial policies of the investee and own less than 20% of the equity are accounted for using the cost method. Cost method investments are included in other assets and are carried at cost, which approximates or is less than fair value. The carrying value of our cost method investments was \$14.4 million and \$14.2 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively.

We periodically review the carrying value of the equity method and cost method investments to determine if there has been an other-than-temporary decline in carrying value. A variety of factors are considered when determining if a decline in carrying value is other-than-temporary, including the financial condition and business prospects of the investee, as well as our investment intent.

Available-for-Sale Securities. Investments in common stock of publicly traded companies are classified as available-for-sale securities. These investments are included in other assets and are carried at fair value using quoted market prices. Unrealized gains and losses are recorded in accumulated other comprehensive income. The carrying value of the available-for-sale securities was \$1.4 million and \$4.3 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively.

Goodwill and Intangible Assets. Goodwill represents the excess of the acquisition cost over the fair value of the net assets acquired. Goodwill is not amortized, but is periodically reviewed for impairment. Intangible assets comprise customer relationships, including the related customer contracts and trade names, and purchased and internally developed software and are amortized over their estimated useful lives ranging from five to twelve years. We consider a number of factors in determining the useful lives and amortization method, including the pattern in which the economic benefits are consumed, as well as trade name recognition and customer attrition. There is no estimated residual value for the intangible assets.

We review the carrying value of goodwill for impairment annually at the end of the second quarter of the year and whenever events or circumstances indicate the carrying value may not be recoverable. The impairment evaluation compares the fair value of each reporting unit, which we identified as our five agency networks, to its carrying value, including goodwill. If the fair value of the reporting unit is equal to or greater than its carrying value, goodwill is not impaired. Goodwill is impaired when the carrying value of the reporting unit exceeds its fair value. Goodwill is written down to its fair value through a non-cash expense recorded in results of operations in the period the impairment is identified.

We identified our regional reporting units as components of our operating segments, which are our five agency networks. The regional reporting units of each agency network monitor the performance and are responsible for the agencies in their region. They report to the segment managers and facilitate the administrative and logistical requirements of our client-centric strategy for delivering services to clients in their regions. We have concluded that, for each of our operating segments, their regional reporting units had similar economic characteristics and should be aggregated for purposes of testing goodwill for impairment at the operating segment level. Our conclusion was based on a detailed analysis of the aggregation criteria set forth in FASB ASC Topic 280, *Segment Reporting*, and the guidance set forth in FASB ASC Topic 350, *Intangibles - Goodwill and Other*. Consistent with our fundamental business strategy, the agencies within our regional reporting units serve similar clients in similar industries, and in many cases the same clients. The main economic components of each agency are employee compensation and related costs and direct service costs and occupancy and other costs, which include rent and occupancy costs, technology costs that are generally limited to personal computers, servers and off-the-shelf software and other overhead costs. Finally, the expected benefits of our acquisitions are typically shared by multiple agencies in various regions as they work together to integrate the acquired agency into our client service strategy. We use the following valuation methodologies to determine the fair value of our reporting units: (1) the income approach, which utilizes discounted expected future cash flows, (2) comparative market participant multiples of EBITDA (earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization) and (3) when available, consideration of recent and similar acquisition transactions.

Based on the results of the annual impairment test, we concluded that at June 30, 2017 and 2016 our goodwill was not impaired because the fair value of each reporting unit was substantially in excess of its respective net book value. Subsequent to the annual impairment test of goodwill at June 30, 2017, there were no events or circumstances that triggered the need for an interim impairment test.

Debt Issuance Costs. Debt issuance costs are capitalized and amortized in interest expense over the life of the related debt and are presented as a reduction to the carrying amount of debt.

Temporary Equity - Redeemable Noncontrolling Interests. Owners of noncontrolling equity interests in some of our subsidiaries have the right in certain circumstances to require us to purchase all or a portion of their equity interests at fair value as defined in the applicable agreements. The intent of the parties is to approximate fair value at the time of redemption by using a multiple of earnings that is consistent with generally accepted valuation practices used by market participants in our industry. These contingent redemption rights are embedded in the equity security at issuance, are not free-standing instruments, do not represent a de facto financing and are not under our control.

Treasury Stock. Repurchases of our common stock are accounted for at cost and are recorded as treasury stock. Reissued treasury stock, primarily in connection with share-based compensation plans, is accounted for at average cost. Gains or losses on reissued treasury stock arising from the difference between the average cost and the fair value of the award are recorded in additional paid-in capital and do not affect results of operations.

Business Combinations. Business combinations are accounted for using the acquisition method and accordingly, the assets acquired, including identified intangible assets, liabilities assumed and any noncontrolling interest in the acquired business are recorded at acquisition date fair value. In circumstances where control is obtained and less than 100% of a business is acquired, goodwill is recorded as if 100% were acquired. Acquisition-related costs, including advisory, legal, accounting, valuation and other costs are expensed as incurred. Certain acquisitions include an initial payment at closing and provide for future additional contingent purchase price payments (earn-outs), which are recorded as a liability at the acquisition date fair value using the discount rate in effect on the acquisition date. Subsequent changes in the fair value of the liability are recorded in results of operations. Amounts earned under the contingent purchase price arrangements may be subject to a maximum and payment is not contingent upon future employment. The results of operations of acquired businesses are included in results of operations from the acquisition date.

Noncontrolling Interests. Noncontrolling interests represent equity interests in certain subsidiaries held by third-parties. Noncontrolling interests are presented as a component of equity and the proportionate share of net income attributed to the noncontrolling interests is recorded in results of operations. Changes in noncontrolling interests that do not result in a loss of control are accounted for in equity. Gains and losses resulting from a loss of control are recorded in results of operations.

Foreign Currency Translation and Transactions. Substantially all of our foreign subsidiaries use their local currency as their functional currency. Assets and liabilities are translated into U.S. Dollars at the exchange rate on the balance sheet date and revenue and expenses are translated at the average exchange rate for the period. Translation adjustments are recorded in accumulated other comprehensive income. Net foreign currency transaction gains and (losses) recorded in results of operations were \$(7.8) million , \$12.7 million and \$4.7 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively.

Share-Based Compensation. Share-based compensation for restricted stock and stock option awards is measured at the grant date fair value. The fair value of restricted stock awards is determined and fixed using the closing price of our common stock on the grant date and is recorded in additional paid-in capital. The fair value of stock option awards is determined using the Black-Scholes option valuation model. For awards that have a service only vesting condition, compensation expense is recognized on a straight-line basis over the requisite service period. For awards with a performance vesting condition, compensation expense is recognized on a graded-vesting basis. Typically, all share-based awards are settled with treasury stock. See Note 9 for additional information regarding our specific award plans.

Salary Continuation Agreements. Arrangements with certain present and former employees provide for continuing payments for periods up to ten years after cessation of full-time employment in consideration for agreement by the employees not to compete with us and to render consulting services during the postemployment period. Such payments, which are subject to certain limitations, including our operating performance during the postemployment period, represent the fair value of the services rendered and are expensed in such periods.

Severance . The liability for one-time termination benefits, such as severance pay or benefit payouts, is measured and recognized at fair value in the period the liability is incurred. Subsequent changes to the liability are recognized in results of operations in the period of change.

Defined Benefit Pension Plans and Postemployment Arrangements. The funded status of our defined benefit plans is recorded as an asset or liability. Funded status is the difference between the fair value of plan assets and the benefit obligation at December 31, the measurement date, determined on a plan-by-plan basis. The benefit obligation for the defined benefit plans is the projected benefit obligation ("PBO"), which represents the actuarial present value of benefits expected to be paid upon retirement based on estimated future compensation levels. The fair value of plan assets represents the current market value. Overfunded plans where the fair value of plan assets exceeds the benefit obligation are aggregated and recorded as a prepaid pension asset equal to the excess. Underfunded plans where the benefit obligation exceeds the fair value of plan assets are aggregated and recorded as a liability equal to the excess. We record the liability for our postemployment arrangements. The benefit obligation of our postemployment arrangements is the PBO and these arrangements are not funded. The current portion of the benefit obligation for the defined benefit plans and postemployment arrangements, which represents the actuarial present value of benefits payable in the next twelve months that exceed the fair value of plan assets, is recorded in other current liabilities and the long-term portion is recorded in long-term liabilities.

Deferred Compensation . Some of our subsidiaries have individual deferred compensation arrangements with certain executives that provide for payments over varying terms upon retirement, cessation of employment or death. The cost of these arrangements is accrued during the employee's service period.

Income Taxes. We use the asset and liability method of accounting for income taxes. Under this method, income tax expense is recognized for the amount of taxes payable for the current period and the deferred taxes recognized during the period. Deferred income taxes reflect the temporary difference between assets and liabilities that are recognized for financial reporting purposes and income tax purposes and are recorded as noncurrent. Deferred income taxes are measured using the enacted tax rates that are assumed to be in effect when the differences reverse. Valuation allowances are recorded where it is more likely than not that all or a portion of a deferred tax asset will not be realized. In assessing the need for a valuation allowance, we evaluate factors such as prior earnings history, expected future earnings, carry-back and carry-forward periods and tax strategies that could potentially enhance the likelihood of the realization of a deferred tax asset.

Interest and penalties related to tax positions taken in our tax returns are recorded in income tax expense. We record a liability for uncertain tax positions that reflects the treatment of certain tax positions taken in our tax returns, or planned to be taken in a future tax returns, which have not been reflected in income tax expense. Until these positions are sustained by the taxing authorities or the statute of limitations concerning such issues lapses, we do not generally recognize the tax benefits resulting from such positions.

In December 2017, the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act, or Tax Act, was enacted into law. As a result, tax positions related to the accumulated earnings of our foreign subsidiaries are reflected under the provisions of the Tax Act. See Note 10 for additional information.

Net Income Per Share. Basic net income per share is based on the weighted average number of common shares outstanding during the period. Diluted net income per share is based on the weighted average number of common shares outstanding, plus, the dilutive effect of common share equivalents, which include outstanding stock options and restricted stock awards.

Net income per share is computed using the two-class method, which is an earnings allocation method for computing net income per share when a company's capital structure includes common stock and participating securities. Certain of the unvested restricted stock awards receive non-forfeitable dividends at the same rate as the common stock and therefore are considered participating securities. Under the two-class method, basic and diluted net income per share is reduced for a presumed hypothetical distribution of earnings to holders of the unvested restricted stock awards receiving non-forfeitable dividends.

Concentration of Credit Risk. We provide advertising, marketing and corporate communications services to several thousand clients that operate in nearly every industry sector of the global economy and we grant credit to qualified clients in the normal course of business. Due to the diversified nature of our client base, we do not believe that we are exposed to a concentration of credit risk as our largest client accounted for 3.0% of revenue in 2017.

Derivative Financial Instruments. All derivative instruments, including certain derivative instruments embedded in other contracts, are recorded at fair value. Derivatives qualify for hedge accounting if: the hedging instrument is designated as a hedge, the hedged exposure is specifically identifiable, and exposes us to risk and a change in fair value of the derivative financial instrument and an opposite change in the fair value of the hedged exposure have a high degree of correlation. The method of assessing hedge effectiveness and measuring hedge ineffectiveness is formally documented. Hedge effectiveness is assessed and hedge ineffectiveness is measured at least quarterly throughout the designated hedge period. If the derivative is a hedge, depending on the nature of the hedge, changes in the fair value of the derivative will either be offset against the change in fair value of the hedged asset, liability or firm commitment through results of operations or recognized in other comprehensive income until the hedged item is recognized in results of operations. The ineffective portion of the change in fair value of a derivative used as hedge is recognized in results of operations. We do not use derivatives for trading or speculative purposes. Using derivatives exposes us to the risk that counterparties to the derivative contracts will fail to meet their contractual obligations. We manage that risk through careful selection and ongoing evaluation of the counterparty financial institutions based on specific minimum credit standards and other factors.

Fair Value. We apply the fair value measurement guidance in FASB ASC Topic 820, *Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures*, for our financial assets and liabilities that are required to be measured at fair value and for our nonfinancial assets and liabilities that are not required to be measured at fair value on a recurring basis, which includes goodwill and other identifiable intangible assets. The measurement of fair value requires the use of techniques based on observable and unobservable inputs. Observable inputs reflect market data obtained from independent sources, while unobservable inputs reflect our market assumptions. The inputs create the following fair value hierarchy:

- Level 1 Unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
- Level 2 Unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for similar assets or liabilities; unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets that are not active; and model-derived valuations with observable inputs.
- Level 3 Unobservable inputs for the asset or liability.

We use unadjusted quoted market prices to determine the fair value of our financial assets and liabilities and classify such items in Level 1. We use unadjusted quoted market prices for similar assets and liabilities in active markets and model-derived valuations and classify such items in Level 2.

In determining the fair value of financial assets and liabilities, we consider certain market valuation adjustments that market participants would consider in determining fair value, including: counterparty credit risk adjustments applied to financial assets and liabilities, taking into account the actual credit risk of the counterparty when valuing assets measured at fair value and credit risk adjustments applied to reflect our credit risk when valuing liabilities measured at fair value.

Reclassifications. Certain reclassifications have been made to the prior year financial information to conform to the current year presentation.

3. Net Income per Share

The computations of basic and diluted net income per share for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were (in millions, except per share amounts):

	 2017	2016	2015
Net Income Available for Common Shares:			
Net income - Omnicom Group Inc.	\$ 1,088.4	\$ 1,148.6	\$ 1,093.9
Net income allocated to participating securities	(1.6)	(6.5)	(12.4)
	\$ 1,086.8	\$ 1,142.1	\$ 1,081.5
Weighted Average Shares:			
Basic	232.3	237.9	244.2
Dilutive stock options and restricted shares	1.6	1.3	1.0
Diluted	 233.9	 239.2	 245.2
Anti-dilutive stock options and restricted shares	1.0	_	0.1
Net Income per Share - Omnicom Group Inc.:			
Basic	\$ 4.68	\$ 4.80	\$ 4.43
Diluted	\$ 4.65	\$ 4.78	\$ 4.41

4. Business Combinations

In 2017, we completed four acquisitions, which increased goodwill \$65.3 million. Also, we acquired additional equity interests in certain majority owned subsidiaries in 2017, which are accounted for as equity transactions and no additional goodwill was recorded. None of these acquisitions, either individually or in the aggregate, was material to our results of operations or financial position.

The evaluation of potential acquisitions is based on various factors, including specialized know-how, reputation, geographic coverage, competitive position and service offerings, as well as our experience and judgment. Our acquisition strategy is focused on acquiring the expertise of an assembled workforce in order to continue to build upon the core capabilities of our strategic business platforms and agency brands, through the expansion of their geographic area or their service capabilities to better serve our clients. Certain acquisitions include an initial payment at closing and provide for future additional contingent purchase price payments (earn-outs), which are derived using the performance of the acquired entity and are based on predetermined formulas. Contingent purchase price obligations at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were \$215.6 million and \$386.1 million , respectively, of which \$92.6 million and \$190.8 million , respectively, are included in other current liabilities.

For each acquisition, we undertake a detailed review to identify other intangible assets that are required to be valued separately. We use several market participant measurements to determine fair value. This approach includes consideration of similar and recent transactions, as well as utilizing discounted expected cash flow methodologies and when available and as appropriate, we use comparative market multiples to supplement our analysis. As is typical for most service businesses, a substantial portion of the intangible asset value we acquire is the specialized know-how of the workforce, which is treated as part of goodwill and is not valued separately. A significant portion of the identifiable intangible assets acquired is derived from customer relationships, including the related customer contracts, as well as trade names. One of the primary drivers in executing our acquisition strategy is the existence of, or the ability to, expand our existing client relationships. The expected benefits of our acquisitions are typically shared across multiple agencies and regions.

5. Goodwill and Intangible Assets

Goodwill and intangible assets at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	2017						2016		
		Gross Carrying Value		Accumulated Amortization		Net Carrying Value	 Gross Carrying Value	Accumulated Amortization	Net Carrying Value
Goodwill	\$	9,871.8	\$	(534.3)	\$	9,337.5	\$ 9,481.4	\$ (505.3)	\$ 8,976.1
Intangible assets:									
Purchased and internally developed									
software	\$	368.2	\$	(303.0)	\$	65.2	\$ 342.6	\$ (270.2)	\$ 72.4
Customer related and other		880.1		(576.9)		303.2	862.4	(507.4)	355.0
	\$	1,248.3	\$	(879.9)	\$	368.4	\$ 1,205.0	\$ (777.6)	\$ 427.4

Changes in goodwill for the years ended December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	2017			2016		
January 1	\$	8,976.1	\$	8,676.4		
Acquisitions		19.3		311.7		
Noncontrolling interests in acquired businesses		18.9		74.0		
Contingent purchase price obligations of acquired businesses		27.1		152.8		
Foreign currency translation and other		296.1		(238.8)		
December 31	\$	9,337.5	\$	8,976.1		

There were no goodwill impairment losses recorded in 2017 or 2016 and there are no accumulated goodwill impairment losses.



6. Debt

Credit Facilities

At December 31, 2017, our short-term liquidity sources include a \$2.5 billion revolving credit facility, or Credit Facility, expiring on July 31, 2021, uncommitted credit lines aggregating \$1.2 billion and the ability to issue up to \$2 billion of commercial paper.

There were no outstanding commercial paper issuances or borrowings under the Credit Facility or the uncommitted credit lines at December 31, 2017 and 2016. Available and unused credit lines at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	 2017	 2016
Credit Facility	\$ 2,500.0	\$ 2,500.0
Uncommitted credit lines	1,181.0	1,132.0
Available and unused credit lines	\$ 3,681.0	\$ 3,632.0

The Credit Facility contains financial covenants that require us to maintain a Leverage Ratio of consolidated indebtedness to consolidated EBITDA of no more than 3 times for the most recently ended 12-month period (EBITDA is defined as earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization) and an Interest Coverage Ratio of consolidated EBITDA to interest expense of at least 5 times for the most recently ended 12-month period. At December 31, 2017 we were in compliance with these covenants as our Leverage Ratio was 2.1 times and our Interest Coverage Ratio was 10.4 times. The Credit Facility does not limit our ability to declare or pay dividends or repurchase our common stock.

Short-Term Debt

Short-term debt at December 31, 2017 and 2016 of \$11.8 million and \$28.7 million, respectively consists of bank overdrafts and short-term borrowings of our international subsidiaries. The weighted average interest rate was 2.6% and 9.8%, respectively. Due to the short-term nature of this debt, carrying value approximates fair value.

Long-Term Debt

Long-term debt at December 31, 2017 and 2016 was (in millions):

	2017			2016
6.25% Senior Notes due 2019	\$	500.0	\$	500.0
4.45% Senior Notes due 2020		1,000.0		1,000.0
3.625% Senior Notes due 2022		1,250.0		1,250.0
3.65% Senior Notes due 2024		750.0		750.0
3.60% Senior Notes due 2026		1,400.0		1,400.0
Other debt		_		0.1
		4,900.0		4,900.1
Unamortized premium (discount), net		6.2		7.6
Unamortized debt issuance costs		(20.3)		(24.2)
Unamortized deferred gain from settlement of interest rate swaps		66.4		84.7
Fair value adjustment attributed to outstanding interest rate swaps		(39.4)		(47.6)
		4,912.9		4,920.6
Current portion		_		(0.1)
Long-term debt	\$	4,912.9	\$	4,920.5

Omnicom and its wholly owned finance subsidiary, Omnicom Capital Inc., or OCI, are co-obligors under all the senior notes. The senior notes are a joint and several liability of us and OCI and we unconditionally guarantee OCI's obligations with respect to the senior notes. OCI provides funding for our operations by incurring debt and lending the proceeds to our operating subsidiaries. OCI's assets consist of cash and cash equivalents and intercompany loans made to our operating subsidiaries and the related interest receivable. There are no restrictions on the ability of OCI or us to obtain funds from our subsidiaries through dividends, loans or advances. Our senior notes are senior unsecured obligations that rank equal in right of payment with all existing and future unsecured senior indebtedness.

The contractual maturities of our long-term debt at December 31, 2017 are (in millions):

2018	\$ —
2019	500.0
2020	1,000.0
2021	_
2022	1,250.0
Thereafter	2,150.0
	\$ 4,900.0

We use fixed-to-floating interest rate swaps to manage our interest cost and structure our long-term debt portfolio to achieve a mix of fixed rate and floating rate debt. Interest rate swaps hedge the risk of changes in fair value of the underlying senior notes attributable to changes in the benchmark LIBOR interest rate. The interest rate swaps qualify and are designated as fair value hedges on the underlying senior notes and have the economic effect of converting the underlying fixed rate senior notes to floating rate obligations. Gains and losses attributed to changes in the fair value of the swaps substantially offset changes in the fair value of the underlying senior notes attributed to changes in the benchmark interest rate. Accordingly, any hedge ineffectiveness is not material to our results of operations.

In October 2015, we entered into a \$750 million interest rate swap on our 3.65% Senior Notes due 2024, or 2024 Notes. We receive fixed interest payments of 3.65% and pay a variable interest equal to three-month LIBOR, plus a spread of 1.72%.

In April 2016, concurrent with the issuance of our 3.60% Senior Notes due 2026, or 2026 Notes, we entered into a \$500 million interest rate swap. We receive fixed interest payments of 3.60% and pay a variable interest equal to three-month LIBOR, plus a spread of 1.982%.

At December 31, 2017, we recorded long-term liabilities of \$14.7 million and \$24.7 million representing the fair value of the swaps on the 2024 Notes and 2026 Notes, respectively and at December 31, 2016, we recorded long-term liabilities of \$17.1 million and \$30.5 million, respectively. The interest rate swaps have the economic effect of converting our long-term debt portfolio to approximately 75% fixed rate obligations and 25% floating rate obligations.

Interest Expense

Interest expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 is composed of (in millions):

 2017		2016		2015
\$ 201.6	\$	205.5	\$	210.2
(7.2)		(13.1)		(44.1)
(12.9)		(15.4)		(9.2)
12.5		6.8		4.8
5.6		5.6		5.7
24.9		20.3		13.7
\$ 224.5	\$	209.7	\$	181.1
\$	\$ 201.6 (7.2) (12.9) 12.5 5.6 24.9	\$ 201.6 \$ (7.2) (12.9) 12.5 5.6 24.9	\$ 201.6 \$ 205.5 (7.2) (13.1) (12.9) (15.4) 12.5 6.8 5.6 5.6 24.9 20.3	\$ 201.6 \$ 205.5 \$ (7.2) (13.1) (13.1) (15.4) (12.9) (15.4) 12.5 6.8 5.6 5.6 5.6 24.9 20.3



7. Segment Reporting

Our five branded agency networks operate in the advertising, marketing and corporate communications services industry, and are organized into agency networks, virtual client networks, regional reporting units and operating groups. Our networks, virtual client networks and agencies increasingly share clients and provide clients with integrated services. The main economic components of each agency are employee compensation and related costs and direct service costs and occupancy and other costs which include rent and occupancy costs, technology costs and other overhead expenses. Therefore, given these similarities, we aggregate our operating segments, which are our five agency networks, into one reporting segment.

The agency networks' regional reporting units comprise three principal regions; the Americas, EMEA and Asia Pacific. The regional reporting units monitor the performance and are responsible for the agencies in their region. Agencies within the regional reporting units serve similar clients in similar industries and in many cases the same clients and have similar economic characteristics.

Revenue and long-lived assets and goodwill by geographic region at and for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

	. <u></u>	Americas	EMEA			Asia Pacific
<u>2017</u>						
Revenue	\$	9,180.8	\$	4,442.5	\$	1,650.3
Long-lived assets and goodwill		6,633.8		2,840.8		553.8
<u>2016</u>						
Revenue	\$	9,597.6	\$	4,183.1	\$	1,636.2
Long-lived assets and goodwill		6,662.7		2,469.1		519.1
<u>2015</u>						
Revenue	\$	9,359.0	\$	4,203.5	\$	1,571.9
Long-lived assets and goodwill		6,103.4		2,737.8		527.9

The Americas comprises North America, which includes the United States, Canada and Puerto Rico, and Latin America, which includes Mexico. EMEA comprises Europe, the Middle East and Africa. Asia Pacific comprises Australia, China, India, Japan, Korea, New Zealand, Singapore and other Asian countries. Revenue in the United States was \$8,196.9 million , \$8,627.8 million and \$8,526.7 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively. The reduction in revenue in 2017 for North America and the United States primarily reflects the sale of our specialty print media business in the second quarter.

8. Equity Method Investments

Income from our equity method investments was \$3.5 million, \$5.4 million and \$8.4 million in 2017, 2016 and 2015, respectively. Our proportionate share in their net assets at December 31, 2017 and 2016 was \$40.7 million and \$38.6 million, respectively. Our equity method investments are not material to our results of operations or financial position; therefore, summarized financial information is not required to be presented.

9. Share-Based Compensation Plans

Share-based incentive awards are granted to employees under the 2013 Incentive Award Plan, or 2013 Plan, which is administered by the Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors, or Compensation Committee. Awards include stock options, restricted stock and other stock awards. The maximum number of shares of common stock that can be granted under the 2013 Plan is 33 million shares plus any shares awarded under the 2013 Plan and any prior plan that have been forfeited or have expired. Stock option awards reduce the number of shares available for grant on a one-for-one basis and all other awards reduce the number of shares available for grant by 3.5 shares for each share awarded. The terms of each award and the exercise date are determined by the Compensation Committee. The 2013 Plan does not permit the holder of an award to elect cash settlement under any circumstances. At December 31, 2017, there were 28,684,234 shares available for grant under the 2013 Plan. If all shares available for grant were for awards other than stock options, shares available for grant would be 8,195,495.

Share-based compensation expense was \$80.2 million , \$93.4 million and \$99.4 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively. At December 31, 2017 , unamortized share-based compensation that will be expensed over the next five years is \$177.6 million .



We record a deferred tax asset for the share-based compensation expense recognized for financial reporting purposes that has not been deducted on our income tax return. On January 1, 2017, we adopted ASU 2016-09, (see Note 1), which requires that beginning in 2017 excess tax benefits and deficiencies related to share-based compensation be recorded in results of operations upon vesting of restricted stock awards or exercise of stock options. Excess tax benefits and deficiencies represent the difference between the actual compensation deduction for tax purposes, which is calculated as the difference between the grant date price of the award and the price of our common stock on the vesting or exercise date, and compensation expense recognized for financial reporting purposes. In 2017 we recognized an excess tax benefit of \$20.8 million .

Stock Options

The exercise price of stock option awards cannot be less than 100% of the market price of our common stock on the grant date. The 2017 option awards vest 100% three years from grant date and have a maximum contractual life of six years. All prior option awards have a maximum contractual life of 10 years.

Stock option activity for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was:

	2017	,	2016		2016 2015		
	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price	
January 1	719,757	\$27.88	1,140,547	\$28.86	1,652,140	\$27.97	
Granted	1,000,000	\$84.94			—		
Exercised	(102,335)	\$23.40	(420,790)	\$30.56	(511,593)	\$25.98	
Forfeited	(24,000)	\$84.94			—		
December 31	1,593,422	\$63.11	719,757	\$27.88	1,140,547	\$28.86	
Exercisable December 31	617,422	\$28.61	695,757	\$26.54	1,074,547	\$26.47	

Options outstanding and exercisable at December 31, 2017 were:

			Options Outstanding		Options E	xercisable
Exercise Pri	ce Range	Shares	Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Life	Weighted Average Exercise Price	Shares	Weighted Average Exercise Price
\$23.00 to	\$24.00	545,422	1.2 years	\$23.40	545,422	\$23.40
\$66.00 to	\$71.00	72,000	6.4 years	\$68.04	72,000	\$68.04
\$84.00 to	\$85.00	976,000	5.2 years	\$84.94	_	
		1,593,422			617,422	

The 2017 option award grant date fair value of \$9.87 was determined using the Black-Scholes option valuation model. The assumptions for the model, without adjusting for the risk of forfeiture and lack of liquidity, were: expected life - 4.5 years, risk free interest rate - 2.0%, expected volatility - 16.3% and dividend yield - 2.6%.

Restricted Stock

Restricted stock activity for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was:

	2017	2016	2015
January 1	3,802,105	4,349,105	5,040,641
Granted	966,919	1,100,396	1,208,964
Vested	(1,757,269)	(1,438,386)	(1,631,343)
Forfeited	(152,382)	(209,010)	(269,157)
December 31	2,859,373	3,802,105	4,349,105
Weighted average grant date fair value of shares granted in the period	\$74.10	\$73.16	\$64.49
Weighted average grant date fair value at December 31	\$68.85	\$61.72	\$55.08

Generally, restricted shares vest ratably over five years from the grant date provided the employee remains employed by us. Restricted shares may not be sold, transferred, pledged or otherwise encumbered until the forfeiture restrictions lapse. Under most circumstances, the employee forfeits the shares if employment ceases prior to the end of the restriction period.

Performance Restricted Stock Units

The Compensation Committee grants certain employees performance restricted stock units, or PRSU. Each PRSU represents the right to receive one share of common stock on vesting. The ultimate number of PRSUs received by the employee depends on the Company's average return on equity over a three year period compared to the average return on equity of a peer group of principal competitors over the same period. The PRSUs vest three years from the grant date. The PRSUs have a service and performance vesting condition and compensation expense is recognized on a graded-vesting basis. Over the performance period, compensation expense is adjusted upward or downward based on our estimate of the probability of

achieving the performance target for the portion of the awards subject to the performance vesting condition. We have assumed that substantially all the PRSUs will vest.

PRSU activity for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was:

		2017 201		2016			2015		
	Shares		ghted Average ant Date Fair Value	Shares		ighted Average rant Date Fair Value	Shares		ighted Average ant Date Fair Value
January 1	462,381	\$	77.05	534,456	\$	66.05	622,859	\$	56.16
Granted	173,770		84.94	153,492		83.23	161,625		77.68
Distributed	(147,264)		69.89	(225,567)		55.20	(239,387)		48.94
Forfeited				—		—	(10,641)		48.87
December 31	488,887	\$	82.01	462,381	\$	77.05	534,456	\$	66.05

Employee Stock Purchase Plan

The employee stock purchase plan, or ESPP, enables employees to purchase our common stock through payroll deductions over each plan quarter at 95% of the market price on the last trading day of the plan quarter. Purchases are limited to 10% of eligible compensation as defined by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, or ERISA. Our employees purchased 101,862 shares, 97,935 shares and 111,849 shares in 2017, 2016 and 2015, respectively. All shares purchased were treasury stock, for which we received \$7.6 million, \$7.8 million and \$7.8 million, respectively. At December 31, 2017, there were 8,766,437 shares available under the ESPP.

10. Income Taxes

We file a consolidated U.S. federal income tax return and income tax returns in various state and local jurisdictions. Our subsidiaries file tax returns in various foreign jurisdictions. Our principal foreign jurisdictions include the United Kingdom, France and Germany. The Internal Revenue Service has completed its examination of our federal tax returns through 2012. Tax returns in the United Kingdom, France and Germany have been examined through 2013, 2013 and 2009, respectively.

On December 22, 2017, the Tax Act was enacted into law. The Tax Act reduced the U.S. federal statutory income tax rate to 21% from 35% for tax years beginning after December 31, 2017 and made several changes to existing tax law that affect our tax assets and liabilities related to previously reported taxable income. The significant changes require that we record tax expense on the accumulated earnings of our foreign subsidiaries and adjust our previously reported deferred tax positions to reflect the impact of the revised statutory federal rate as of the enactment date. In December 2017, the SEC issued *Staff Accounting Bulletin 118*, or SAB 118, which provides guidance on accounting for the impact of the Tax Act. SAB 118 provides that provisional amounts should be recognized in our financial statements where accounting for certain effects of the Tax Act are not complete and a reasonable estimate of the effects of the Tax Act can be made. Accordingly, at December 31, 2017, we have estimated the effect of the Tax Act and recorded a net increase to income tax expense of \$106.3 million . Our estimate is based on our understanding of the Tax Act and currently available guidance. However, we are still analyzing the impact of the Tax Act and we expect the estimate to change. Any adjustment to the provisional amounts through December 22, 2018 will be recorded in results of operations in the period when the analysis is complete.



We are required to account for effect of U.S. federal tax rate changes on our deferred tax balances by measuring deferred tax assets and liabilities at the rate at which they are expected to reverse in the future, which as a result of the Tax Act is 21%. The provisional amount for the remeasurement of our deferred tax assets and liabilities reduced income tax expense by \$173.3 million .

The territorial tax system will allow us to repatriate future earnings of our foreign subsidiaries without incurring additional U.S. tax by providing a 100% dividend exemption. However, while the change to a territorial system limits U.S. federal income tax to domestic earnings, foreign source income is subject to tax by the appropriate foreign jurisdiction at the local rate, which, in certain jurisdictions, may be higher than the U.S. federal statutory income tax rate of 21%. As a result, the foreign tax rate differential will cause our effective tax rate to be higher than the U.S. federal statutory income tax rate.

The Tax Act imposes a one-time transition tax on our accumulated foreign earnings at December 31, 2017. We recorded a provisional amount of \$192.1 million in income tax expense for the transition tax. The portion of the foreign earnings comprising cash and other specified assets is taxed at a 15.5% rate and any remaining amount is taxed at an 8% rate. The provisional amount can change as we obtain additional information related to our foreign subsidiaries. After taking into consideration available foreign tax credits and other items, we recorded a net cash liability of \$102.9 million , which we will elect to pay over an eight year period. Although the adoption of a territorial tax system allows for the repatriation of foreign earnings after December 31, 2017 without incurring U.S. income tax, withholding taxes by the foreign jurisdictions will be applied to any dividends remitted to the U.S. As a result, we recorded a charge of \$87.5 million related to these withholding taxes.

In January 2018, the FASB released guidance on the accounting for tax on the global intangible low-taxed income, or GILTI, provisions of the Tax Act. We have elected to account for any GILTI tax in the period in which it is incurred, and therefore have not provided any deferred tax impacts of GILTI in our consolidated financial statements for the year ended December 31, 2017.

Income before income taxes for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was (in millions):

	2017		2016		 2015
Domestic	\$	832.4	\$	805.2	\$ 803.3
International		1,052.5		1,036.6	975.3
	\$	1,884.9	\$	1,841.8	\$ 1,778.6

Income tax expense (benefit) for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was (in millions):

	2017		2016		 2015
Current:					
Federal	\$	458.8	\$	381.8	\$ 342.3
State and local		36.5		12.6	29.9
International		280.2		332.1	324.5
		775.5		726.5	 696.7
Deferred:					
Federal		(205.5)		(88.2)	(86.7)
State and local		11.1		12.0	12.1
International		115.1		(49.8)	(38.5)
		(79.3)		(126.0)	 (113.1)
	\$	696.2	\$	600.5	\$ 583.6

The reconciliation from the statutory U.S. federal income tax rate to our effective tax rate is:

	2017	2016	2015
Statutory U.S. federal income tax rate	35.0 %	35.0 %	35.0 %
State and local income taxes, net of federal income tax benefit	1.3	0.9	1.5
Effect of Tax Act	5.6	_	—
International tax rate differentials	(3.8)	(4.0)	(3.7)
Other	(1.2)	0.7	
Effective tax rate	36.9 %	32.6 %	32.8 %

The international tax rate differentials are primarily attributed to our earnings in the U.K., Canada, the United Arab Emirates, Brazil and Singapore being taxed at different rates than the U.S. statutory tax rate.

Income tax expense in 2017, 2016 and 2015 includes \$2.5 million, \$2.3 million and \$1.1 million, respectively, of interest, net of tax benefit, and penalties related to tax positions taken on our tax returns. At December 31, 2017 and 2016, accrued interest and penalties were \$16.1 million and \$11.9 million, respectively.

The components of deferred tax assets and liabilities at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	2017		2016	
Deferred tax assets:				
Compensation	\$	173.7	\$	307.5
Tax loss and credit carryforwards		40.3		88.5
Basis differences from acquisitions		18.0		24.3
Basis differences from short-term assets and liabilities		39.5		36.2
Other		17.8		18.7
Deferred tax assets		289.3		475.2
Valuation allowance		(3.3)		(3.0)
Net deferred tax assets	\$	286.0	\$	472.2
Deferred tax liabilities:				
Goodwill and intangible assets	\$	562.2	\$	802.7
Unremitted foreign earnings		94.9		15.9
Financial instruments		41.4		132.3
Basis differences from investments		9.8		1.8
Deferred tax liabilities	\$	708.3	\$	952.7
Long-term deferred tax assets	\$	61.3	\$	
Long-term deferred tax liabilities	\$	483.6	\$	480.5

The American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 provided an election where qualifying cancellation of indebtedness income for debt reacquired in 2009 and 2010 was deferred and included in taxable income from 2014 to 2018. In 2009 and 2010, we redeemed \$1.4 billion of our debt resulting in a tax liability of approximately \$329 million . Through December 31, 2017, we paid \$263 million of the liability. As a result of the Tax Act, the remaining liability was revalued to \$41.4 million and will be paid in 2018.

We have concluded that it is more likely than not that we will be able to realize our net deferred tax assets in future periods because results of future operations are expected to generate sufficient taxable income. The valuation allowance of \$3.3 million and \$3.0 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively, relates to tax losses in international jurisdictions. Tax loss and credit carryforwards for which there is no valuation allowance are available for periods ranging from 2018 to 2037, which is longer than the forecasted utilization of such carryforwards.

A reconciliation of our unrecognized tax benefits at December 31, 2017 and 2016 is (in millions):

	2017			
January 1	\$	116.9	\$	113.0
Additions:				
Current year tax positions		67.1		20.0
Prior year tax positions		5.5		6.5
Reduction of prior year tax positions		(16.5)		(21.9)
Settlements		—		(0.7)
Foreign currency translation		0.7		
December 31	\$	173.7	\$	116.9

The majority of the liability for uncertain tax positions is recorded in long-term liabilities. At December 31, 2017 and 2016, approximately \$142.8 million and \$71.0 million, respectively, of the liability for uncertain tax positions would affect our effective tax rate upon resolution of the uncertain tax positions.

11. Pension and Other Postemployment Benefits

Defined Contribution Plans

Our domestic and international subsidiaries provide retirement benefits for their employees primarily through defined contribution profit sharing and savings plans. Contributions to the plans vary by subsidiary and have generally been in amounts up to the maximum percentage of total eligible compensation of participating employees that is deductible for income tax purposes. Contribution expense was \$112.9 million , \$108.5 million and \$105.7 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively.

Defined Benefit Pension Plans

Two of our U.S. businesses and several of our non-U.S. businesses sponsor noncontributory defined benefit pension plans. These plans provide benefits to employees based on formulas recognizing length of service and earnings. The U.S. plans cover approximately 900 participants, are closed to new participants and do not accrue future benefit credits. The non-U.S. plans, which include plans required by local law, cover approximately 6,200 participants and are not subject to ERISA.

We have a Senior Executive Restrictive Covenant and Retention Plan, or Retention Plan, for certain executive officers selected by the Compensation Committee. The Retention Plan is a non-qualified deferred compensation severance plan that was adopted to secure non-competition, non-solicitation, nondisparagement and ongoing consulting services from such executive officers and to strengthen the retention aspect of executive officer compensation. The Retention Plan provides annual payments upon termination following at least seven years of service with Omnicom or its subsidiaries to the participants or to their beneficiaries. A participant's annual benefit is payable for 15 consecutive calendar years following termination, but in no event prior to age 55. The annual benefit is equal to the lesser of (i) the participant's final average pay times an applicable percentage, which is based upon the executive's years of service as an executive officer, not to exceed 35% or (ii) \$1.5 million adjusted for cost-of-living, beginning with the second annual payment, not to exceed 2.5% per year. The Retention Plan is not funded and benefits are paid when due.

The components of net periodic benefit expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

	 2017	2016	2015
Service cost	\$ 10.1	\$ 7.8	\$ 5.3
Interest cost	7.9	7.8	7.6
Expected return on plan assets	(3.6)	(3.7)	(4.0)
Amortization of prior service cost	4.6	4.5	4.3
Amortization of actuarial losses	7.0	5.3	5.7
	\$ 26.0	\$ 21.7	\$ 18.9

Included in accumulated other comprehensive income at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were unrecognized actuarial losses and unrecognized prior service cost of \$90.0 million (\$56.0 million net of income taxes) and \$98.0 million (\$60.0 million net of income taxes), respectively, that have not yet been recognized in net periodic benefit cost. The unrecognized actuarial gains and losses and unrecognized prior service cost included in accumulated other comprehensive income and expected to be recognized in net periodic benefit cost in 2018 is \$11.4 million.

The weighted average assumptions used to determine net periodic benefit expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were:

	2017	2016	2015
Discount rate	3.5%	3.7%	3.5%
Compensation increases	2.0%	2.0%	1.9%
Expected return on plan assets	5.3%	4.8%	5.7%



The expected long-term rate of return for plan assets for the U.S. plans is based on several factors, including current and expected asset allocations, historical and expected returns on various asset classes and current and future market conditions. A total return investment approach using a mix of equities and fixed income investments maximizes the long-term return. This strategy is intended to minimize plan expense by achieving long-term returns in excess of the growth in plan liabilities over time. The discount rate used to compute net periodic benefit cost is based on yields of available high-quality bonds and reflects the expected cash flow as of the measurement date. The expected returns on plan assets and discount rates for the non-U.S. plans are based on local factors, including each plan's investment approach, local interest rates and plan participant profiles.

Experience gains and losses and the effects of changes in actuarial assumptions are generally amortized over a period no longer than the expected average future service of active employees.

Our funding policy is to contribute amounts sufficient to meet minimum funding requirements in accordance with the applicable employee benefit and tax laws that the plans are subject to, plus such additional amounts as we may determine to be appropriate. We contributed \$8.3 million , \$6.6 million and \$4.2 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively, to our defined benefit pension plans. We do not expect our contributions for 2018 to differ materially from our 2017 contributions.

At December 31, 2017 and 2016, the benefit obligation, fair value of plan assets and funded status of our defined benefit pension plans were (in millions):

	2017	2016
Benefit Obligation:	 	
January 1	\$ 251.1	\$ 234.8
Service cost	10.1	7.8
Interest cost	7.9	7.8
Amendments, curtailments and settlements	0.3	
Actuarial losses	6.8	13.3
Benefits paid	(9.1)	(9.4)
Foreign currency translation	9.9	(3.2)
December 31	\$ 277.0	\$ 251.1
Fair Value of Plan Assets:	 	
January 1	\$ 68.6	\$ 68.9
Actual return on plan assets	6.3	4.9
Employer contributions	8.3	6.6
Benefits paid	(9.1)	(9.4)
Foreign currency translation and other	6.2	(2.4)
December 31	\$ 80.3	\$ 68.6
Funded Status December 31	\$ (196.7)	\$ (182.5)

At December 31, 2017 and 2016, the funded status was classified as follows (in millions):

	2017	 2016
Other assets	\$ 6.0	\$ 4.2
Other current liabilities	(5.1)	(5.1)
Long-term liabilities	(197.6)	(181.6)
	\$ (196.7)	\$ (182.5)

The accumulated benefit obligation for our defined benefit pension plans at December 31, 2017 and 2016, was \$264.5 million and \$240.8 million, respectively.

At December 31, 2017 and 2016, plans with benefit obligations in excess of plan assets were (in millions):

	2017		2016
Benefit obligation	\$	253.8	\$ 241.3
Plan assets		51.1	54.6
	\$	202.7	\$ 186.7

The weighted average assumptions used to determine the benefit obligation at December 31, 2017 and 2016, were:

	2017	2016
Discount rate	3.1%	3.5%
Compensation increases	2.0%	2.0%
At December 31, 2017, the estimated benefits expected to be paid over the next 10 years are (in millions):		
2018		\$ 9.7
2019		10.8
2020		12.3
2021		16.1
2022		16.8
2023 - 2027		99.6

The fair value of plan assets at December 31, 2017 and 2016 was (in millions):

<u>2017</u>	Level 1	Level 2	Level 3	Total
Cash	\$ 1.0			\$ 1.0
Mutual funds	41.5			41.5
Unit trusts	28.2			28.2
Insurance contracts			\$ 8.6	8.6
Other		\$ 1.0		1.0
	\$ 70.7	\$ 1.0	\$ 8.6	\$ 80.3
<u>2016</u>				
Cash	\$ 1.6			\$ 1.6
Mutual funds	39.0			39.0
Unit trusts	23.5			23.5
Insurance contracts			\$ 4.3	4.3
Other		\$ 0.2		0.2
	\$ 64.1	\$ 0.2	\$ 4.3	\$ 68.6

Mutual funds and unit trusts are publicly traded and are valued using quoted market prices. The mutual funds and unit trusts include investments in equity and fixed income securities. Insurance contracts primarily consist of guaranteed investment contracts. Other investments primarily consist of commingled short-term investment funds.

Changes in the fair value of plan assets measured using Level 3 inputs at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	20	17	 2016
January 1	\$	4.3	\$ 4.2
Actual return on assets		0.2	0.2
Purchases, sales and settlements, net		4.1	(0.1)
December 31	\$	8.6	\$ 4.3

The weighted average asset allocations at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were:

	201	2017		
	Target Allocation	Actual Allocation	Actual Allocation	
Cash	4%	1%	3%	
Mutual funds	48%	52%	57%	
Unit trusts	34%	35%	34%	
Insurance contracts	11%	11%	6%	
Other	3%	1%	%	
	100%	100%	100%	

Risk tolerance for these plans is established through consideration of plan liabilities, funded status and evaluation of the overall investment environment. The investment portfolios comprise a mix of equity and fixed-income investments. Equity investments are diversified across geography and market capitalization through investment in large and medium capitalization U.S. and international equities. Fixed income investments include a mix of U.S. and international debt securities. Investment risk is measured and monitored on an ongoing basis through annual liability measurements, and periodic asset/liability studies and investment portfolio reviews.

Postemployment Arrangements

We have executive retirement agreements under which benefits will be paid to participants or to their beneficiaries over periods up to ten years beginning after cessation of full-time employment. Our postemployment arrangements are unfunded and benefits are paid when due.

The components of net periodic benefit expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

	 2017	 2016	 2015
Service cost	\$ 4.4	\$ 3.9	\$ 4.8
Interest cost	3.7	3.5	4.3
Amortization of prior service cost	3.5	3.1	3.2
Amortization of actuarial losses	1.0	1.1	1.6
	\$ 12.6	\$ 11.6	\$ 13.9

Included in accumulated other comprehensive income at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were unrecognized actuarial losses and unrecognized prior service cost of \$54.0 million (\$33.0 million net of income taxes) and \$51.0 million (\$30.0 million net of income taxes), respectively, that have not yet been recognized in the net periodic benefit cost. The unrecognized actuarial gains and losses and unrecognized prior service cost included in accumulated other comprehensive income and expected to be recognized in net periodic benefit cost in 2018 is \$5.2 million .

The weighted average assumptions used to determine net periodic benefit expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were:

	2017	2016	2015
Discount rate	3.9%	4.1%	3.8%
Compensation increases	3.5%	3.5%	3.5%

Experience gains and losses and effects of changes in actuarial assumptions are amortized over a period no longer than the expected average future service of active employees.

At December 31, 2017 and 2016, the benefit obligation was (in millions):

	2017		2016
January 1	\$ 120.3	\$	115.9
Service cost	4.4		3.9
Interest cost	3.7		3.5
Amendments	_		5.6
Actuarial (gain) loss	8.1		0.6
Benefits paid	(8.8)		(9.2)
December 31	\$ 127.7	\$	120.3

At December 31, 2017 and 2016, the liability was classified as follows (in millions):

	2017		 2016
Other current liabilities	\$	9.3	\$ 8.1
Long-term liabilities	11	8.4	112.2
	\$ 12	7.7	\$ 120.3

The weighted average assumptions used to determine the benefit obligation at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were:

	2017	2016
Discount rate	3.4%	3.9%
Compensation increases	3.5%	3.5%
At December 31, 2017, the estimated benefits expected to be paid over the next 10 years are (in millions):		
2018	5	\$ 9.3
2019		7.4
2020		6.6
2021		6.1
2022		6.5
2023 - 2027		33.2

12. Supplemental Cash Flow Data

The increase in operating capital for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was (in millions):

		2016	2015		
(Increase) decrease in accounts receivable	\$	(341.6)	\$ (376.5)	\$	(1,063.6)
(Increase) decrease in work in process and other current assets		5.4	(89.7)		(79.6)
Increase (decrease) in accounts payable		763.2	741.9		1,443.7
Increase (decrease) in customer advances, taxes payable and other current liabilities		4.8	31.6		243.9
Change in other assets and liabilities, net		(83.3)	(4.5)		15.1
	\$	348.5	\$ 302.8	\$	559.5
Income taxes paid	\$	566.0	\$ 570.4	\$	540.1
Interest paid	\$	226.2	\$ 216.7	\$	173.9

13. Noncontrolling Interests

Changes in the ownership interests in our less than 100% owned subsidiaries for the three years ended December 31, 2017 were (in millions):

		2017	2016	2015		
Net income attributed to Omnicom Group Inc.		1,088.4	\$ 1,148.6	\$	1,093.9	
Transfers (to) from noncontrolling interests:			 			
Increase in additional paid-in capital from sale of shares in noncontrolling interests		1.8	2.0		1.7	
Decrease in additional paid-in capital from purchase of shares in noncontrolling interests		(27.5)	(89.7)		(40.5)	
Net transfers (to) from noncontrolling interests		(25.7)	 (87.7)		(38.8)	
Change from net income attributed to Omnicom Group Inc. and transfers (to) from noncontrolling interests	\$	1,062.7	\$ 1,060.9	\$	1,055.1	

14. Leases

We lease our office space under operating leases and our equipment under operating and capital leases. Office leases may include renewal options. In circumstances where the exercise of a renewal option is reasonably assured at the inception of the lease, the renewal period is included in the determination of the lease term. Office leases may also include scheduled rent increases and concessions, such as rent abatements and landlord incentives and tenant improvement allowances. Scheduled rent increases are recognized on a straight-line basis over the lease term and concessions are recorded as deferred rent and are amortized in rent expense on a straight-line basis over the lease term. Certain office leases require payment of real estate taxes and other occupancy costs and these costs are not included in rent expense. Leasehold improvements made at inception or during the lease term are amortized over the shorter of the asset life or the lease term, which may include renewal periods where the renewal is reasonably assured.

Rent expense for the three years ended December 31, 2017 was (in millions):

	 2017	 2016	2015	
Office base rent	\$ 336.7	\$ 339.7	\$	342.5
Third party sublease rent	(6.3)	(5.6)		(11.0)
Net office rent	330.4	 334.1		331.5
Equipment rent	20.1	21.0		22.6
	\$ 350.5	\$ 355.1	\$	354.1

The aggregate minimum lease payments under non-cancelable operating leases, reduced by third party sublease rent receivable from existing non-cancelable subleases, and capital leases are (in millions):

	Oper	Capital Leases		
2018	\$	317.8	\$	34.5
2019		249.7		30.0
2020		198.3		26.4
2021		169.4		17.1
2022		144.2		6.4
Thereafter		627.2		3.1
Total		1,706.6		117.5
Sublease rent		(19.0)		
Net operating lease payments	\$	1,687.6		
Interest component				(7.0)
Present value of minimum capital lease payments			\$	110.5

Property under capital lease and capital lease obligations at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	201	2017			
Property under capital lease:					
Cost	\$	229.3	\$	184.8	
Accumulated depreciation		(121.0)		(110.2)	
	\$	108.3	\$	74.6	
Capital lease obligations:					
Current	\$	31.6	\$	24.2	
Long-term		78.9		49.8	
	\$	110.5	\$	74.0	
			-		

Depreciation expense for property under capital lease was \$31.1 million , \$27.2 million and \$26.5 million in 2017 , 2016 and 2015 , respectively.

15. Temporary Equity - Redeemable Noncontrolling Interests

Owners of noncontrolling equity interests in some of our subsidiaries have the right in certain circumstances to require us to purchase all or a portion of their equity interest at fair value as defined in the applicable agreements. Assuming that the subsidiaries perform over the relevant periods at their current profit levels, at December 31, 2017 the aggregate estimated maximum amount we could be required to pay in future periods is \$182.4 million , of which \$130.5 million is currently exercisable by the holders. If these rights are exercised, there would be an increase in the net income attributable to Omnicom as a result of our increased ownership interest and the reduction of net income attributable to noncontrolling interests. The ultimate amount paid could be significantly different because the redemption amount depends on the future results of operations of the subject businesses, the timing of the exercise of these rights and changes in foreign currency exchange rates.

16. Commitments and Contingent Liabilities

In the ordinary course of business, we are involved in various legal proceedings. We do not presently expect that these proceedings will have a material adverse effect on our results of operations or financial position.

On December 14, 2016, two of our subsidiaries received subpoenas from the U.S. Department of Justice Antitrust Division concerning its ongoing investigation of video production and post-production practices in the advertising industry. The Company is fully cooperating with the investigation. While the ultimate effect of the investigation is inherently uncertain, we do not at this time believe that the investigation will have a material adverse effect on our results of operations or financial position. However, the ultimate resolution of these matters could be different from our current assessment and the differences could be material.

17. Equity

Changes in accumulated other comprehensive income (loss), net of income taxes, for the years ended December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	Cash	ash Flow Hedge		Available-for-Sale Securities		Benefit Pension Plans and cemployment rangements	Foreign Currency Translation		Total
January 1, 2016	\$	(3.3)	\$	(0.9)	\$	(87.9)	\$ (923.3)	\$	(1,015.4)
Other comprehensive income (loss) before reclassifications		(28.5)		0.1		(11.0)	(311.8)		(351.2)
Reclassification from accumulated other comprehensive income (loss)		2.3		_		8.3	_		10.6
December 31, 2016		(29.5)		(0.8)		(90.6)	 (1,235.1)		(1,356.0)
Other comprehensive income (loss) before reclassifications		_		0.5		(7.2)	387.1		380.4
Reclassification from accumulated other comprehensive income (loss)	_	3.2		_	_	9.4	 		12.6
December 31, 2017	\$	(26.3)	\$	(0.3)	\$	(88.4)	\$ (848.0)	\$	(963.0)

In December 2016, we retired 100 million shares of our treasury stock, which reduced the number of common shares issued and treasury shares held. Upon retirement, the excess of the average cost of the treasury stock over the par value of the common stock was charged to retained earnings. Accordingly, the balance sheet at December 31, 2016 reflects a reduction in common stock, retained earnings and treasury stock. The retirement of the treasury stock had no impact on shareholders' equity or common stock outstanding. The retired treasury shares are included in the authorized but unissued common shares.

18. Fair Value

Financial assets and liabilities measured at fair value on a recurring basis at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

<u>2017</u>	Level 1		Level 2		Level 3		Total
Assets:							
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	3,796.0				\$	3,796.0
Short-term investments		0.4					0.4
Available-for-sale securities		1.4					1.4
Foreign currency derivatives			\$ 1.0				1.0
Liabilities:							
Interest rate and foreign currency derivatives			\$ 39.5			\$	39.5
Contingent purchase price obligations				\$	215.6		215.6
<u>2016</u>							
Assets:							
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	3,002.2				\$	3,002.2
Short-term investments		20.6					20.6
Available-for-sale securities		4.3					4.3
Foreign currency derivatives			\$ 0.2				0.2
Liabilities:							
Interest rate and foreign currency derivatives			\$ 48.9			\$	48.9
Contingent purchase price obligations				\$	386.1		386.1

Changes in contingent purchase price obligations for the years ended December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

	2017	2016		
January 1	\$ 386.1	\$	322.0	
Acquisitions	31.9		165.3	
Revaluation and interest	(27.4)		18.0	
Payments	(187.0)		(103.7)	
Foreign currency translation	12.0		(15.5)	
December 31	\$ 215.6	\$	386.1	

The carrying amount and fair value of our financial assets and liabilities at December 31, 2017 and 2016 were (in millions):

		2	017		2016				
	Carrying Amount		Fair Value		Carrying Amount			Fair Value	
Assets:									
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	3,796.0	\$	3,796.0	\$	3,002.2	\$	3,002.2	
Short-term investments		0.4		0.4		20.6		20.6	
Available-for-sale securities		1.4		1.4		4.3		4.3	
Foreign currency derivatives		1.0		1.0		0.2		0.2	
Cost method investments		14.4		14.4		14.2		14.2	
Liabilities:									
Short-term debt	\$	11.8	\$	11.8	\$	28.7	\$	28.7	
Interest rate and foreign currency derivatives		39.5		39.5		48.9		48.9	
Contingent purchase price obligations		215.6		215.6		386.1		386.1	
Long-term debt, including current portion		4,912.9		5,056.9		4,920.6		5,035.1	

The estimated fair value of the foreign currency and interest rate derivative instruments is determined using model-derived valuations, taking into consideration foreign currency rates for the foreign currency derivatives and readily observable inputs for LIBOR interest rates and yield curves to derive the present value of the future cash flows for the interest rate derivatives and counterparty credit risk for each. The estimated fair value of the contingent purchase price obligations is calculated in accordance with the terms of each acquisition agreement and is discounted. The fair value of long-term debt is based on quoted market prices.

19. Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities

We manage our exposure to foreign exchange and interest rate risk through various strategies, including the use of derivative financial instruments. We use forward foreign exchange contracts as economic hedges to manage the cash flow volatility arising from foreign exchange rate fluctuations. We use interest rate swaps to manage our interest expense and structure our long-term debt portfolio to achieve a mix of fixed rate and floating rate debt. We do not use derivatives for trading or speculative purposes. Using derivatives exposes us to the risk that counterparties to the derivative contracts will fail to meet their contractual obligations. We manage that risk through careful selection and ongoing evaluation of the counterparty financial institutions based on specific minimum credit standards and other factors.

We evaluate the effects of changes in foreign currency exchange rates, interest rates and other relevant market risks on our derivatives. We periodically determine the potential loss from market risk on our derivatives by performing a value-at-risk, or VaR, analysis. VaR is a statistical model that uses historical currency exchange and interest rate data to measure the potential impact on future earnings of our derivative financial instruments assuming normal market conditions. The VaR model is not intended to represent actual losses but is used as a risk estimation and management tool. Based on the results of the model, we estimate with 95% confidence a maximum one-day change in the net fair value of our derivative financial instruments at December 31, 2017 was not significant.

Foreign Exchange Risk

As an integral part of our global treasury operations, we centralize our cash and use multicurrency pools to manage the foreign exchange risk that arises from imbalances between subsidiaries and their respective treasury centers from which they borrow or invest funds. However, in certain circumstances, subsidiaries borrowing or investing with a treasury center operating in a different currency creates foreign exchange exposure. To manage that risk, we had outstanding forward foreign exchange contracts with an aggregate notional amount of \$92.8 million and \$99.0 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively. Additionally, there are circumstances where revenue and expense transactions are not denominated in the same currency. In these instances, amounts are either promptly settled or hedged with forward foreign exchange contracts. To manage that risk, we had outstanding forward foreign exchange contracts with an aggregate notional amount of \$136.3 million and \$94.0 million at December 31, 2017 and 2016, respectively. The net fair value of the forward foreign contracts at December 31, 2017 and 2016 was a current asset of \$0.9 million and a current liability of \$1.1 million, respectively.

Foreign currency derivatives are designated as fair value hedges; therefore, any gain or loss in fair value incurred on those instruments is recorded in results of operations and is generally offset by decreases or increases in the fair value of the underlying exposures. By using these financial instruments, we reduced financial risk of adverse foreign exchange changes by foregoing any gain which might have occurred if the markets moved favorably. The terms of our forward foreign exchange contracts are generally less than 90 days.

Interest Rate Risk

We use interest rate swaps to manage our interest cost and structure our long-term debt portfolio to achieve a mix of fixed rate and floating rate debt. Based on market conditions, we may terminate the swaps to reduce our exposure to rising interest rates or to monetize any gain and lock in a reduction in interest expense over the term of the underlying debt. The total notional amount of the outstanding fixed-to-floating interest rate swaps at December 31, 2017 and 2016, was \$1.25 billion. See Note 6 for a discussion of our interest rate swaps.

20. New Accounting Standards

Effective January 1, 2018, we will adopt FASB ASC Topic 606, *Revenue from Contracts with Customers*, or ASC 606. As a result, we will change our revenue recognition accounting policy as described below. ASC 606 will be applied using the modified retrospective method, where the cumulative effect of the initial application is recognized as an adjustment to opening retained earnings at January 1, 2018 and is not expected to have a material impact on our financial position. ASC 606 provides a five-step model where revenue is recognized when the customer obtains control of the promised goods or services in an

amount that reflects the consideration that we expect to receive in exchange for those goods or services. The adoption of ASC 606 will not have a material impact on how we recognize revenue for fixed fee or retainer based arrangements. Clients typically receive the benefit of our services as we perform. We will continue to recognize revenue over time using inputs or outputs to measure our progress. Revenue for commission based arrangements will continue to be recognized at a point-in-time. ASC 606 also includes additional disclosure requirements.

For certain of our businesses, the adoption of ASC 606 will result in a change in our accounting policy for certain third-party out-of-pocket costs, which are incurred in connection with our services and are billed to clients. The inclusion of third-party out-of-pocket costs in revenue depends on whether we act as a principal or agent in the client arrangement. Under ASC 606, the principal versus agent assessment is based on whether we control the specified goods or services before they are transferred to the customer. As a result of the adoption of ASC 606, certain third-party costs are no longer included in revenue and cost of services. This change will reduce reported revenue and will have no impact on operating profit.

In addition, performance incentives that can increase revenue if we meet certain quantitative or qualitative objectives in delivering our services will be treated as variable consideration. Performance incentives were recognized in revenue when specific quantitative goals were achieved, or when our performance against qualitative goals was acknowledged by the client. Under ASC 606, variable consideration is estimated and included in total consideration at contract inception based on either the expected value method or the most likely method. These estimates are based on historical award experience, anticipated performance and our best judgment at the time. This change will have offsetting effects in each period and the net effect will not be material to our results of operations or financial position.

In February 2016, the FASB issued ASU 2016-02, *Leases*, or ASU 2016-02, which will supersede the current guidance for lease accounting and will require lessees to recognize the right-to-use assets and related lease liabilities on the balance sheet. ASU 2016-02 is effective for annual and interim periods beginning after December 15, 2018 and early adoption is permitted. ASU 2016-02 provides for a modified retrospective application for leases existing at, or entered into after, the earliest comparative period presented in the financial statements. We will adopt ASU 2016-02 on January 1, 2019. While we are not yet in a position to assess the full impact of the application of the new standard, we expect that the impact of recording the lease liabilities and the corresponding right-to-use assets will have a significant impact on our total assets and liabilities with a minimal impact on our equity and no effect on results of operations.

In January 2016, the FASB issued ASU 2016-01, *Recognition and Measurement of Financial Assets and Financial Liabilities*, or ASU 2016-01, which revises the classification and measurement of investments in equity securities. ASU 2016-01 requires equity investments, except those accounted for under the equity method of accounting, be measured at fair value and changes in fair value will be recognized in net income. ASU 2016-01 is effective on January 1, 2018 using a cumulative-effect adjustment to opening retained earnings. We do not expect that the adoption of ASU 2016-01 will not have a significant impact on our financial position or results of operations.

In June 2016, the FASB issued ASU 2016-13, *Financial Instruments - Credit Losses: Measurement of Credit Losses on Financial Instruments*, or ASU 2016-13, which changes the impairment model for most financial assets. The new model uses a forward-looking expected loss method, which will generally result in earlier recognition of allowances for losses. ASU 2016-13 is effective for annual and interim periods beginning after December 15, 2019 and early adoption is permitted for annual and interim periods beginning after December 15, 2018. We will adopt ASU 2016-13 on January 1, 2020. However, we are not yet in a position to assess the impact of the new standard on our results of operations or financial position.

In March 2017, the FASB issued ASU 2017-07, *Compensation - Retirement Benefits, or* ASU 2017-07, which requires that only the service cost component of periodic benefit cost is recorded in salary and service cost. All other components of net periodic benefit cost are presented separately and are excluded from operating profit. ASU 2017-07 is effective on January 1, 2018 using the full retrospective method. The adoption of ASU 2017-07 will have the affect of increasing operating profit but will have no effect on income before income taxes and equity method investments, net income or earnings per share.

21. Subsequent Events

We have evaluated events subsequent to the balance sheet date and determined there have not been any events that have occurred that would require adjustment to or disclosure in the consolidated financial statements.



OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES Selected Quarterly Financial Data (Unaudited) (In millions, except per share amounts)

The unaudited selected quarterly financial data for the years ended December 31, 2017 and 2016 were:

	Quarter										
		First		Second		Third	Fourth				
Revenue											
2017	\$	3,587.4	\$	3,790.1	\$	3,719.5	\$	4,176.6			
2016		3,499.1		3,884.9		3,791.1		4,241.8			
Operating Expenses											
2017		3,177.5		3,224.6		3,255.3		3,556.5			
2016		3,107.0		3,323.1		3,338.0		3,639.9			
Operating Profit											
2017		409.9		565.5		464.2		620.1			
2016		392.1		561.8		453.1		601.9			
Net Income - Omnicom Group Inc.											
2017		241.8		328.6		263.6		254.4			
2016		218.4		326.1		253.8		350.3			
Net Income Per Share Omnicom Group Inc Basic											
2017		1.03		1.41		1.14		1.10			
2016		0.90		1.36		1.06		1.47			
Net Income Per Share Omnicom Group Inc Diluted											
2017		1.02		1.40		1.13		1.09			
2016		0.90		1.36		1.06		1.47			

OMNICOM GROUP INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES SCHEDULE II - VALUATION AND QUALIFYING ACCOUNTS For the Three Years Ended December 31, 2017 (In millions)

Description	Be	alance ginning Period	t	Charged to Costs I Expenses	τ	Removal of Incollectible Receivables	Ad	anslation ljustment se (Decrease)	 Balance End of Period
Valuation accounts deducted from assets:									
Allowance for Doubtful Accounts:									
December 31, 2017	\$	24.9	\$	15.1	\$	(8.2)	\$	0.3	\$ 32.1
December 31, 2016		22.5		10.2		(7.4)		(0.4)	24.9
December 31, 2015		24.9		4.4		(5.4)		(1.4)	22.5

S-1

COMPUTATION OF RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES (In millions, except ratios)

	For the Years Ended December 31,								
		2017		2016		2015		2014	 2013
Earnings:									
Income before income taxes	\$	1,884.9	\$	1,841.8	\$	1,778.6	\$	1,810.0	\$ 1,660.9
Add: Dividends from equity method investments		5.7		10.4		10.8		12.6	17.2
Fixed charges		341.3		328.1		299.1		307.1	331.3
Total earnings	\$	2,231.9	\$	2,180.3	\$	2,088.5	\$	2,129.7	\$ 2,009.4
Fixed charges:									
Interest expense ^(a)	\$	224.5	\$	209.7	\$	181.1	\$	177.2	\$ 197.2
Rent expense interest factor ^(b)		116.8		118.4		118.0		129.9	134.1
Total fixed charges	\$	341.3	\$	328.1	\$	299.1	\$	307.1	\$ 331.3
					-				
Ratio of earnings to fixed charges		6.54x		6.65x		6.98x		6.93x	6.07x

(a) Interest expense includes interest on third-party indebtedness.

(b) The rent expense interest factor reflects an appropriate portion (one-third) of rent expense representative of interest.

SUBSIDIARIES OF REGISTRANT

Significant Subsidiaries

Company	Jurisdiction of Incorporation	Percentage of Voting Securities Owned by Registrant	Number of US subsidiaries	Number of Non-US subsidiaries
Omnicom APIMA Holdings Limited	Hong Kong	100%		69
Omnicom Capital Inc.	Connecticut	100%		1
Omnicom Europe Limited	United Kingdom	100%	4	533
Omnicom Group (Asia Pacific) Pte. Ltd.	Singapore	100%		34
BBDO Worldwide Inc.	New York	100%	28	141
DDB Worldwide Communications Group Inc.	New York	100%	15	37
TBWA Worldwide Inc.	New York	100%	7	14
DAS Holdings Inc.	Delaware	100%	44	8
Omnicom Media Group Holdings Inc.	Delaware	100%	38	7

CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

The Board of Directors of Omnicom Group Inc.:

We consent to the incorporation by reference in the registration statements (Registration Statement Nos. 333-84498, 333-33972, 333-37634, 333-41717, 333-70091, 333-74591, 333-74727, 333-74879, 333-84349, 333-90931, 333-108063, 333-115892, 333-146821, 333-159600, 333-168547, 333-188732) on Form S-8 and (Registration Statement No. 333-221896) on Form S-3 of Omnicom Group Inc. and subsidiaries of our report dated February 15, 2018, with respect to the consolidated balance sheets of Omnicom Group Inc. and subsidiaries as of December 31, 2017 and 2016, and the related consolidated statements of income, comprehensive income, equity and cash flows for each of the years in the three-year period ended December 31, 2017, and the related notes and financial statement schedule II, and the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting as of December 31, 2017, which report appears in the December 31, 2017 Annual Report on Form 10-K of Omnicom Group Inc. and subsidiaries.

/s/ KPMG LLP New York, New York February 15, 2018

CERTIFICATION

I, John D. Wren, certify that:

1. I have reviewed this Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2017 of Omnicom Group Inc.;

2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;

3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report;

4. The registrant's other certifying officer and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:

- a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
- b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
- c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
- d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and

5. The registrant's other certifying officer and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):

- a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
- b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Date: February 15, 2018

/s/ J ohn D. W ren

John D. Wren Chief Executive Officer and President

CERTIFICATION

I, Philip J. Angelastro, certify that:

1. I have reviewed this Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2017 of Omnicom Group Inc.;

2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;

3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods presented in this report;

4. The registrant's other certifying officer and I are responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:

- a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
- b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
- c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
- d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and

5. The registrant's other certifying officer and I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):

- a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
- b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Date: February 15, 2018

/ s / P HILIP J. A NGELASTRO

Philip J. Angelastro Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer

CERTIFICATION

Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, in connection with the filing of Omnicom Group Inc.'s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2017, as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof (the "Report"), each of the undersigned officers of Omnicom Group Inc. certifies that, to such officer's knowledge:

- the Report fully complies with the requirements of Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
- the information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of operations of Omnicom Group Inc. as of the dates and for the periods expressed in the Report.

Date: February 15, 2018

	/ s / J OHN D. W REN			
Name:	John D. Wren			
Title:	Chief Executive Officer and President			
	/ s / P hilip J. A ngelastro			
Name:	Philip J. Angelastro			
Title:	Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer			

The foregoing certification is being furnished solely pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, and will not be deemed "filed" for purposes of Section 18 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), or otherwise subject to the liability of that section. Such certification will not be deemed to be incorporated by reference into any filing under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the Exchange Act, except to the extent that Omnicom Group Inc. specifically incorporates it by reference.